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Chapter 1077: It’s My Turn! 

 

Looking at Shaun’s evil smile, Randall knew that this was definitely his doing. 

“Treacherous b*stard!” 

Randall was about to beat Shaun to death when a violent wind suddenly blew into the 
room! 

He had previously ordered people to seal this place with four doors to prevent Shaun 
from leaving. But while humans could not enter or leave, the wind could. 

The strong wind blew mercilessly through the cracks, sweeping everyone into the air! 

Whoosh! 

“Ah!” 

Everyone shouted in panic as they were blown into the sky! 

Only Shaun laughed smugly. 

“Hahaha, Randall, you had such a comprehensive scheme, but in the end, you were still 
one move short! You sealed off all exits and thought that I wouldn’t be able to escape 
from you. You didn’t expect me to fly out from above, right? Hahaha! You’re far inferior 
to your nephew, Deity Jordan! Only he has the right to kill me in this world. Only he can 
predict all my escape routes. Unfortunately, Jordan is already dead. I’m an invincible 
existence in this world!” 

After everyone was swept into the sky, Shaun did not spin in the air like them. Instead, 
he was quickly blown to safety by the whirlwind and landed. 

This wind was not a tornado formed under natural conditions. It was a weapon that was 
controlled by humans. As such, the weapon could let Shaun survive while killing the 
others. 



Shaun’s legs had been cut off at the calves. Sitting on the ground, he was furious. 

“Backup team, come over immediately with the most powerful laser cannon. I want to 
blast Randall and his group of b*stards to death!” 

Randall and the others were spinning in the air in a cluster. With a single blast, at least 
a few people would die. Even if Randall was invulnerable, he would definitely not be 
able to withstand such a powerful laser cannon. 

“Oh no, Uncle is in trouble!” 

Lota was very worried. 

Jordan’s expression was cold as he nodded. “It’s my turn!” 

He had thought that his uncle could kill Shaun on his own. He didn’t expect Shaun to be 
so cunning and so difficult to deal with. 

It seemed like the only person in the world who could kill Shaun was Jordan! 

Whoosh! 

A cannonball blasted into the sky. This was a sign of a weather weapon being activated. 

This time, it was not Shaun who activated the weather weapon, but Jordan! 

The Steele family was no longer inferior to the Rong family in terms of research on 
weather weapons. 

Shaun also noticed the blast, but he didn’t pay much attention. He thought that it was 
fired by the Rong family. 

“Fire! Use all your weapons. No one from the Mutant Tribe can be spared. All of them 
have to die!” Shaun sat on the ground and shouted. 

The others followed Shaun’s orders and began to attack the mutants. 

However, at this moment, Victoria suddenly appeared with a gun! 

Victoria had come to Cloud Lake Town with Randall. However, Randall didn’t let her 
show her face. Instead, he asked her to hide outside the town. He had sworn to Victoria 
that he would kill Shaun and avenge her. 

As such, Victoria had also been monitoring the situation. She never expected Shaun to 
be so lucky and cunning. In the end, he managed to escape! 



“I will never let this scoundrel who tainted me and killed my husband continue to live in 
this world. I will kill him!” 

Victoria suddenly appeared and ran towards Shaun. 

“Shaun, go to hell!” 

Bang! Bang! Bang! 

Victoria fired a few shots at Shaun. 

However, her shots missed as she was suddenly swept into the air by a whirlwind. 

When Shaun saw this, he laughed out loud. “Victoria? You b*tch, you want to kill me?! 
Put this woman down! This b*tch roped in Randall and caused me to lose my legs. 
Nonetheless, I’m still a man! I’m going to play her to death now to vent the hatred in my 
heart!” 

Shaun was not in a hurry to repair his legs. He knew the medical standards of the Rong 
family very well. He could wait another half an hour before reattaching his legs. 

Now, he had to vent his anger first. 

Coincidentally, the beautiful Victoria suddenly appeared. Shaun had always coveted 
Jordan’s women. Now that Jordan was no longer around, he had no qualms. 

Hearing Shaun’s order, his subordinates immediately released Victoria. 

Bang! 

Victoria’s weak body fell heavily to the ground. The gun in Victoria’s hand was nowhere 
to be seen. She no longer had a weapon to deal with Shaun. 

Pfft. 

Victoria fell in front of Shaun and spat out a mouthful of blood. 

Falling from the height, she was seriously injured. 

However, the most terrifying thing was yet to come. 

Shaun grabbed Victoria’s beautiful long hair and said fiercely, “Victoria, you b*tch. You 
must have instigated Randall to come here and kill me! Randall is so obedient to you. 
Did you sleep with him? You b*tch. Jordan just died and you are already hooking up 
with his uncle. You’re such a good wife!” 



Victoria didn’t care about the pain of her injuries. She could endure the pain of her hair 
being grabbed too, but she couldn’t allow Shaun to insult her like this! 

She lifted her head and glared at Shaun. “Nonsense! I didn’t! Don’t talk about me like 
that! You can’t slander my sacred love with Jordan like this!” 

Shaun laughed loudly. “Hahahaha, sacred love? Victoria, don’t flatter yourself! To tell 
you the truth, Jordan has wanted to break up with you for a long time! Unfortunately, he 
died before he could do so. If he comes back alive, the first thing he will do is break up 
with you!” 

Boom! 

The sky suddenly became extremely gloomy. There was a faint sound of thunder, and 
the raindrops began to fall. 

Shaun looked up at the sky again and knew that it was caused by a weather weapon. 
However, he still thought that it was the work of his subordinates, so he did not panic. 

Victoria shouted, “Impossible! Jordan wouldn’t break up with me. He wouldn’t abandon 
me!” 

Shaun smiled. “Victoria, you’re really a stupid woman. After you woke up the previous 
time, Jordan wasn’t even willing to accompany you for a minute. He immediately 
traveled back in time with me. Couldn’t you tell that he was giving you the cold 
shoulder? Also, he specially ordered his subordinate to remove the idea that was 
implanted in your mind. This already proves that he doesn’t love you anymore and 
wants to get rid of you!” 

Victoria considered the two things Shaun had mentioned and felt very sad. 

“Is it true… that Jordan really doesn’t want me anymore?” 
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Seeing Victoria’s sad gaze, Shaun revealed a wicked smile. 

He was a scheming person. As his legs were cut off and he was seriously injured, it 
would not be easy for him to subdue Victoria. Therefore, he had to use words to make 
Victoria heartbroken and disheartened first. 

Under such circumstances, Victoria might not resist. 



Shaun grabbed Victoria’s hair and smiled. “That’s right. Your husband doesn’t want you 
anymore. Even if he comes back to life, he doesn’t want you anymore. Therefore, you 
don’t need to resist me for his sake.” 

A sinister smile was on Shaun’s face. As he looked at Victoria’s charming red lips, a 
strong urge rose in his heart. 

He grabbed Victoria and pulled her in front of him. 

Victoria’s heart had turned cold. She closed her eyes, knowing that she would die in 
Shaun’s hands sooner or later. Now that Jordan was dead and Randall was about to be 
killed by Shaun, no one could save her. 

Therefore, Victoria closed her eyes and no longer had the strength to resist. 

However, at this moment, a bolt of lightning suddenly struck down from the sky. 

Crackle! 

The lightning struck Shaun’s head! 

“Ah!” 

Shaun’s head vibrated violently. He felt as if he had just escaped from the gates of hell. 

Victoria was so frightened that she hid at the side. 

“Damn it, which b*stard struck me with lightning! Who did it! Do you want to die?” 

Shaun shouted into the walkie-talkie. 

However, the subordinate controlling the weather weapon said, “Master, we didn’t do it. 
We didn’t release any lightning. This weather is also contrary to the weather weapon we 
released. Someone else must have released a weather weapon!” 

“What?” 

Shaun thought that his subordinate had accidentally attacked the wrong target, but that 
was not the case. 

He was instantly afraid. 

“Who else could release a weather weapon? Could it be Geng Anli?” 

Apart from the Rong family, probably only the Geng family had this ability. However, 
Shaun didn’t think that Geng Anli would dare to provoke him like this. 



Just as Shaun was feeling puzzled, another bolt of lightning struck him. 

“Ah!” 

Shaun hurriedly dodged, but he was still struck. 

“Help, help me. Hurry up and bring me to safety. Hurry!” 

Shaun was in a daze from the lightning. If not for the emergency system, which had 
been helping him recover, he would have fainted. 

Meanwhile, outside the town, Jordan held a laser knife and nodded at Dragon. 

Dragon asked, “You really don’t need me to do it?” 

Jordan knew that Dragon was an even more outstanding killer than him. If he was the 
one who attacked Shaun, his chances of winning might be higher. 

Also, Jordan could avoid exposure to any danger. 

Jordan said, “Shaun has done all sorts of bad things. Just a second before we released 
the lightning, this beast actually wanted Victoria to… This b*stard. I have to kill him with 
my own hands to vent the anger in my heart! 

“Dragon, let’s go!” 

Dragon nodded and quickly released another weather weapon. It was the same as the 
one Shaun had just released. It was a strong wind that could be controlled by humans. 

Whoosh… 

A precise gust of wind quickly swept Jordan’s body away. 

Dragon would steer Jordan straight to Shaun in Cloud Lake Town in the next second! 

Shaun sat on the ground and stared blankly at the sky. His heart was filled with fear and 
his eyelids kept twitching. 

“Damn it, why do I feel so uneasy? Randall and his Mutant Tribe no longer have any 
combat strength. I should be able to escape this calamity…” 

Just as he was pondering this, a person suddenly descended from the sky with a large 
knife which emitted blue light! 

“What?” 



Shaun trembled in fear! 

Unfortunately, his legs were already cut off. He couldn’t move at all. He looked up at the 
sky in a daze as the face of the person descending became clearer and clearer. 

“Jordan!” 

Finally, Shaun saw the face of the person clearly. It was Jordan! 

In the very next second, Jordan waved his laser knife at Shaun’s head and body, cutting 
him in half! 

Slash! 

The left and right sides of Shaun’s body were split apart and flew in two directions. 

Jordan did not give Shaun even a second to speak. 

There had once been a time that Shaun and Jordan had been close buddies and 
partners. Although Jordan never trusted Shaun, he would never kill him if they 
maintained that friendly relationship. 

Unfortunately, Shaun was vicious. He was scheming and devious and believed that he 
had managed to deceive everyone with his hypocrisy. 

But today, he was utterly defeated. 

He had finally obtained the position of “Lord of the World” that he had dreamed of for his 
entire life. However, this success only lasted for a few days before vanishing. 

He had killed the most troublesome people, Rong Bailun and Rong Huangde. In doing 
so, he had resolved a difficult problem for Jordan and paved the way for him. 

With Shaun dead, the Steele family would undoubtedly rule the world! 

After killing Shaun, Jordan hurried over to Victoria and asked with concern, “Victoria, 
are you alright?” 

When Victoria saw Jordan, she couldn’t believe her eyes! 

“Jordan, you’re not dead? You’re not dead?” 

Victoria’s eyes were already filled with tears. 

Jordan nodded. “Yes, I’m not dead. I’m back. I won’t let anyone hurt you.” 



“Hubby!” 

Victoria cried bitterly and threw herself into Jordan’s arms, her tears falling like rain. 

Over the past few days, Victoria believed that Jordan was dead. She even cried for him 
at his “funeral” for the entire night and fainted from crying. Now that she saw Jordan 
“resurrected”, Victoria was extremely emotional. 

Victoria had long forgotten what Shaun said about Jordan wanting to break up with her. 

What could be more important than life and death? 

Splash! 

Raindrops kept falling from the sky. The rain that Jordan released this time was not 
acidic. It did not corrode one’s skin. 

The rain mixed with Victoria’s tears. She looked at Jordan, whom she had missed for a 
long time. Unable to control her emotions, she kissed him passionately in the rain. 

On the other side, Dragon and the others quickly attacked and fought Shaun’s 
subordinates. 

They soon won and stopped Shaun’s weather weapons. 

Randall and his Mutant Tribe also fell from the sky. 

The sky cleared and the rain stopped. 

Shaun was finally dead. His corpse was also completely controlled by Jordan. It was 
impossible for him to be repaired and revived. 

All the hardships seemed to be over. 

All the battles seemed to fade away into the distance. 

However, when Randall landed on the ground and saw Jordan and Victoria kissing, an 
unhappy expression crossed his face. 
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Chapter 1079: Reunited! 



 

Randall was Jordan’s uncle and they had not seen each other for so many years. It was 
rather strange that he would display such an expression during their reunion. 

Nevertheless, Randall quickly replaced that expression with a smile and walked toward 
Jordan. 

“Jordan!” 

Randall called out to him happily. 

When Jordan saw Randall walking toward him, he was extremely excited. More than 10 
years had passed. He had grown from a child to an adult, but his uncle didn’t seem to 
have changed much. 

“Uncle!” 

Jordan jogged forward and hugged him tightly. 

“Hahaha, well done! I told you long ago that you would be the most promising child in 
the Steele family. You didn’t disappoint me!” 

Randall patted Jordan’s shoulder and kept praising him. 

As Jordan looked at Randall, he was so excited that he almost cried. “Uncle, I thought 
you were dead all these years. Why didn’t you come to see us?” 

Instead of responding, Randall interjected, “Victoria and I thought you were dead these 
past few days. It looks like we both have a lot of twists in our stories! Don’t worry. We 
have plenty of time from now on!” 

“Okay!” 

Jordan nodded. He knew that the two of them had much to say to each other, but now 
was not the right time. 

When Shaun’s subordinates and the Rong family men saw that Shaun was dead, many 
of them fled and were captured. 

Dragon and Shaun escorted Lee Su-ji and the others over. They came in front of Jordan 
and said, “Master, Lee Su-ji is Shaun and Rong Bailun’s right-hand man. She has been 
in the Rong Bailun family for many years. How should we deal with her?” 

Jordan glanced at the delicate-looking Lee Su-ji. Perhaps it was because she and Park 
Anya were both women from South Korea, and Jordan felt that he owed Park Anya. 



Therefore, he didn’t really want to kill this woman. 

When Lee Su-ji saw Jordan, she knelt down. “Thank you Deity Jordan, for killing Shaun 
and avenging me and Master Rong! I’m willing to submit to Deity Jordan and serve 
him!” 

Lee Su-ji was very familiar with the Rong family. Jordan urgently needed someone 
familiar with the family to take over. 

However, Randall’s eyes were ferocious. “Kill her. We can’t let Shaun’s subordinates 
live!” 

Just as Randall spoke, a short, dark-skinned man behind him wanted to attack Lee Su-
ji. 

“Don’t kill her! Don’t kill Su-ji!” 

Lota ran over and stood in front of Lee Su-ji. “She isn’t Shaun’s subordinate. She was 
raped by him. She wanted to find an opportunity to take revenge on him, so she 
pretended to submit to her.” 

Hearing Lota’s words, Jordan said to Randall, “Uncle, I’ve interacted with Lee Su-ji 
before. She and Shaun are not on the same side. Moreover, she’s very familiar with the 
Rong family. Why don’t we keep her for now? She might be useful.” 

After some consideration, Randall said, “Alright, we won’t kill her then.” 

Hearing Randall’s words, the dark-skinned man took a few steps back indignantly. He 
looked annoyed and glared at Jordan. 

In this world, not many dared to look at Jordan so fiercely. 

Jordan asked, “Uncle, who’s the person beside you?” 

Randall smiled. “Oh, he’s the chief assassin of our Mutant Tribe. His nickname is Black 
Mamba. He’s not good at socializing and doesn’t like to talk much. You don’t have to 
pay too much attention to him.” 

Jordan nodded. He knew that Black Mamba was most probably the person who cut off 
Shaun’s legs in Uehara Yumi’s house. 

Randall then introduced another man behind him. “This is Lincoln, the gadget master of 
our Mutant Tribe.” 

Contrary to Black Mamba, Lincoln was very friendly and had a smile on his face. 
However, Jordan felt that his smile revealed an unfathomable darkness. 



Lincoln reached out his hand. “Deity Jordan, I’ve heard many great things about you.” 

Jordan shook the other party’s hand. “You’re too kind. Just now, I saw four doors 
appearing in the room where Shaun was in, blocking his escape route. They were your 
masterpiece, right? I wonder how you did it?” 

Lincoln smiled as he held out both hands. 

Randall explained, “Lincoln can control many objects.” 

Only then did Jordan realize why he was called a gadget master. 

And it seemed like Lincoln had more moves than the earlier one. If he was an opponent, 
he would definitely be a very troublesome character. 

Randall continued to introduce the others. “Yumi and Park Sora, you already know 
them. They’re also from our Mutant Tribe. Oh, right. Yumi, where’s your mother?” 

Yumi replied, “She wasn’t feeling well and left with the doctor.” 

Randall nodded. He and Jordan both knew that Shaun wasn’t the only reason why 
Uehara Yumi was feeling unwell. 

The main reason was that she did not dare to see Jordan. 

Randall said, “There are too many people in the Mutant Tribe, so I won’t introduce them 
to you one by one. Jordan, we haven’t seen each other for so many years. Do you want 
to have a drink and chat? When I left, it was more than a decade ago. You were still a 
little child and couldn’t drink. Now, I am sure you can drink with me, right?” 

Jordan smiled. “I want to drink 500 glasses with you!” 

The two of them came to a house in Cloud Lake Town that had not been destroyed. 
They poured white wine in the courtyard while Yumi personally prepared some dishes 
for them. 

Randall, Victoria, Jordan and Lota sat at the dining table. 

The others stood by the side or outside the courtyard. 

Randall and Jordan didn’t say much at first. They each drank five glasses in a row. 
Their bodies were far superior to ordinary people, and their alcohol tolerance was also 
much higher than usual. If they wanted to get high on alcohol, they had to drink a lot. 

After five glasses, Randall said, “Jordan, I heard from Shaun that he killed you. How did 
you come back to life?” 



Victoria was sitting very close to Jordan. She was even holding one of his hands as if 
she was afraid that he would disappear again in the next second. 

Victoria also asked, “That’s right, Jordan. What happened? Uncle Randall said that 
Shaun has always been cautious. He would never make such a claim if he wasn’t 
completely confident that it was true. We all believed Shaun’s words and thought that 
you were dead. We even held a funeral for you.” 

“Huh?” 

Jordan was puzzled. 

He seemed to recall Yumi reporting to Randall that he wasn’t dead. Why did Randall still 
hold a funeral for him? 

Could it be that the funeral was held before Yumi’s report? 

Lota was also dumbfounded. “Victoria, why didn’t you invite me to Jordan’s funeral?” 

Victoria didn’t have a good impression of Lota. She knew that Lota wanted to be 
Jordan’s woman and she couldn’t accept it. Last time, it was because Lota came to the 
capital that triggered a series of events that ended up with Victoria attempting suicide. 

Randall smiled. “It’s all my fault. I trusted Shaun’s words too much. When I found out 
about your death, I held a simple memorial for you. That night after the funeral, Victoria 
cried for the entire night and fainted. Jordan, Victoria really loves you. You must treat 
her well in the future. Don’t let her down, do you hear me?” 
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Chapter 1080: Exchanging Secrets! 

 

Hearing this, Jordan felt a lump in his throat. He didn’t expect Victoria to be so upset 
over his “death” that she cried for the entire night and even fainted. 

Jordan suddenly recalled how Victoria had attempted suicide for him. 

His love and feelings for Victoria seemed to have returned to their peak. 

Jordan didn’t dare to imagine how desperate Victoria must have felt when she found out 
that he was dead. She must have been living a life worse than death these past few 
days. Her face must have been washed with tears, and she must have been utterly 
dejected. 



Why didn’t Randall tell Victoria the truth when he knew that he wasn’t dead? 

Perhaps Randall was worried that Victoria would ruin Jordan’s plan after finding out the 
truth. If the truth somehow spread to Shaun, it would probably ruin Jordan’s revenge 
plan. 

Jordan looked at Victoria affectionately and held her hand. “You’re really silly. Why were 
you so sad? Even if I really died, you can’t disregard your health like this. You should 
accept it and continue living your life.” 

Originally, Jordan had planned to break up with her when he saw her again. After all, 
the thought of Victoria sleeping with another man made Jordan unable to accept her as 
his wife. 

However, after knowing that Victoria was so sad because of his death, how could 
Jordan bring this up now? 

Victoria looked at Jordan affectionately, her eyes filled with happiness. 

“Without you, I don’t want to live on either. How can I have a life? You’re everything to 
me.” 

Jordan was touched and held Victoria’s hand even tighter. 

Meanwhile, Lota watched with envy as her jealousy increased. 

Jordan did not continue to be affectionate with Victoria. He quickly explained, “It’s a long 
story. I’m afraid we have to start with a heaven-defying invention of the Rong family.” 

Victoria asked, “Is it that machine that can travel through time and space?” 

Jordan was taken aback. “How did you know?” 

Victoria smiled. “Your uncle told me.” 

Jordan looked at Randall in surprise. “Uncle, you know that the Rong family has a Time 
Gate?” 

Randall nodded. “That’s right. Over the years, I’ve often sent people to investigate the 
Rong family. I know all their secret bases very well. Including the machine that can 
travel through time and space.” 

Jordan didn’t expect Randall to know so much. Moreover, it seemed like he knew about 
it a few years earlier than him. 



If Randall had contacted Jordan earlier and told him about this, Jordan might have 
taken action sooner. Then he could have snatched the Time Gate long ago and 
wouldn’t have been controlled by Rong Huangde just to save Victoria. 

Jordan was confused. “Only members of the Rong family have the right to enter the 
room with the Time Gate. Even if you planted spies there, they can’t enter. How do you 
know all this?” 

Randall smiled. “In the beginning, I discovered that Rong Huangde had faked his death. 
After that, I realized that every time he entered a room in the base, he would only come 
out after a month or two. I felt that something was wrong, so I started eavesdropping on 
his conversations. After some further analysis, I deduced that there was a device in 
there that enabled him to return to the past. 

“However, I wasn’t 100% sure until you appeared. In order to save Victoria, you went to 
find Rong Huangde. I was instantly certain that you went back in time to do this.” 

Jordan realized then that not only had Randall been secretly monitoring the Rong 
family, but he was also secretly monitoring his every move. He couldn’t help admiring 
Randall’s spying and tracking abilities. Even an anti-surveillance expert like Jordan 
didn’t notice it. 

But Jordan did not say those thoughts out loud. 

Instead, he continued. “Since you all know about the Time Gate, it’s easy to explain. 
Rong Huangde has always wanted to find out the source of Shaun’s secret techniques, 
so he invited me to return to 1978 to help him. Rong Huangde, Shaun, Lauren and I 
returned to the Handley family town in 1978. There, we met Yumi’s mother, Uehara 
Yumi.” 

Yumi glanced over. 

Jordan said, “Uehara Yumi was also interrogating Shaun’s father and uncle about the 
source of their spells. Although Uehara Yumi is beautiful, her methods are extremely 
cruel. She killed many innocent villagers of the Handley family town. 

“Uncle, how did you become friends with this woman?” 

Randall could tell that Jordan was judging him. 

As such, Randall only said, “I’ll tell you about this later. Finish your story first.” 

Jordan went on. “I fought with Uehara Yumi and worked with Shaun to chase her away. 
After that, I gained Shaun’s uncle’s trust. Just as I was trying to find out the Handley 
family’s secret, Shaun interfered and prevented them from telling the truth. 



“I realized Shaun’s true intentions. If Rong Huangde and I don’t die, we will never find 
out the truth. Therefore, I secretly contacted Rong Huangde and arranged for us to fake 
our deaths to deceive Shaun.” 

When Randall heard this, he frowned anxiously. “In that case, Rong Huangde isn’t dead 
either?” 

Jordan shook his head. “No, he really is dead. I predicted that he would take this 
opportunity to eliminate me after I faked my death, so Lauren and I killed him.” 

Lota couldn’t help clapping. “Awesome! Jordan is awesome!” 

Lota had hated Rong Huangde since the first time she saw him. 

Likewise, Randall heaved a sigh of relief. If Rong Huangde was still alive, his mission 
was not over yet. He had to get rid of him. 

Randall said, “So you already know the source of the Handley family’s spells?” 

Jordan nodded. “Yes. A special immortal lake in Mount Denali. I know that place. You 
control it now. Uncle, I want to hear your story too. Why did you fake your death back 
then? How did you know the secret of the lake?” 

Randall smiled and started to tell his story. 

“Back then, I was young and ambitious. My relationship with your father wasn’t good 
either. There were also some open fights and hidden struggles. Speaking of which, 
those things really shouldn’t have happened. 

“It was during that rebellious period that I left the family and met many people outside, 
including Shaun. Shaun knew that I was from a secret family and that I knew the 
Schmid family, so he asked me to introduce him to Tom At this point, I have to 
apologize to Lota. I’m sorry. Back then, Shaun used me. I ended up leading that 
predator into your home, causing your family to be controlled by him.” 

Lota’s face was livid as she clenched her fists tightly. She was clearly very angry! 
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Chapter 1081: You Gave Me My Ability? 



 

At that time, Lota had just been born, so she didn’t know the exact situation. She only 
knew that the demon Shaun controlled their family. She didn’t realize that as a secret 
family, it was impossible for someone like Shaun to get close to the Schmids. 

Shaun would need someone from another secret family to introduce him to them so that 
he could gain their trust. 

Unexpectedly, this person was Jordan’s uncle Randall! 

Jordan could tell that Lota was very angry. Anyone would be very angry about this. 
However, Jordan didn’t want Lota and Randall to become enemies. After all, they were 
his family. 

So Jordan comforted Lota. “Lota, I believe Uncle didn’t know Shaun’s motive at that 
time. He was coerced by Shaun. Moreover, you know how devious Shaun is. Even 
without my uncle, he would just find someone else to infiltrate your family.” 

Randall also spoke up. “Jordan is right. I wasn’t the only one he knew. He was also 
friends with the second generation of the Haus family.” 

Lota kept silent for a moment before saying, “Alright, since Jordan has spoken up for 
you, I won’t blame you.” 

Randall nodded at Lota. “Thank you.” 

He then continued. “After that, I was no longer useful to Shaun. Therefore, he asked his 
wife, Clara, to kill me. Fortunately, I was always on guard against Shaun and his wife. I 
had a friend who was always secretly protecting me. After Clara thought that she had 
killed me and left, my friend appeared in time and saved me from the gates of hell. 

“From then on, I went into hiding. I was disheartened and no longer had any ambition. I 
left the family matters to my elder brother. I didn’t want to do anything. I just want to be 
a hermit in the mountains and spend the rest of my life there…” 

Hearing this, Jordan’s heart ached for Randall. 

Jordan said, “Uncle, my father told me himself that his heart ached when he found out 
that you were dead. He also said that he regretted fighting with you. He said that he 
couldn’t compare to you and that you would have definitely managed the family better 
than he did. You really should have returned to the family back then. We’re family, after 
all.” 

Jordan had experienced fighting with Jesse for the position of head of the family. He 
knew very well that even brothers would fight to the death for status. 



However, this did not mean that one of them was a bad person or that they did not care 
about their relationship. 

Randall was touched. “He… really said that?” 

Jordan nodded sincerely. 

Randall sighed and drank a glass of wine. He continued. “Perhaps this is fate! If I had 
returned to the family back then, I wouldn’t have discovered the secret of the Immortal 
Lake! I wouldn’t have established the powerful Mutant Tribe today! Jordan, do you still 
remember that I brought you to the Immortal Lake at Mount Denali when you were very 
young?” 

Jordan nodded. “I remember.” 

Randall smiled. “You are a Deity now and have the ability to predict the future because I 
brought you to the Immortal Lake back then! Jordan, you’re also a member of our 
Mutant Tribe!” 

Jordan was stunned. Randall attributed his Deity ability to the Immortal Lake? 

Actually, this was a good explanation. Otherwise, how could an ordinary person like 
Jordan predict the future? 

However, he went to Immortal Lake more than 10 years ago. Why did Jordan not have 
the ability to predict the future over the past ten years? 

Moreover, Jordan did not recall entering the lake at all. 

When Victoria heard this, she was extremely excited. “Jordan, so it’s all thanks to your 
uncle that you are a Deity Jordan. You have to toast him and thank him properly!” 

Jordan had major doubts about this. He was unwilling to believe that his ability came 
from Immortal Lake. 

Firstly, the timing didn’t match. Secondly, he was so young back then and didn’t enter 
the Immortal Lake. 

Thirdly, Jordan’s current status was a “Deity”! To become a “mutant”, a human with 
mutant abilities… 

This drop in status was too great. 

Jordan toasted Randall and said, “If my ability came from the Immortal Lake, why did I 
only develop it two years ago?” 



Randall smiled. “I’ve always felt that you’re different from ordinary people since you 
were a young boy. You did develop your abilities a little late in life. However, no one can 
figure out the secret of Immortal Lake. It’s possible that yours is a special situation.” 

Lota listened quietly. Actually, she didn’t quite understand. 

“Jordan, you were a Deity and the most respected superpower in the world. But now, 
you’ve become a mutant, and Uncle Randall is the leader of the Mutant Tribe. Does this 
mean that you will be under his control in the future?” 

Randall and Jordan felt very awkward. 

Indeed, Jordan used to be a Deity. He was above everyone in the world. Even Rong 
Huangde admired him. 

But now, Jordan had become an ordinary “mutant”. 

Moreover, he was being included in an organization that had been established by 
someone else. 

Victoria said, “Uncle Randall is Jordan’s elder. Moreover, he has established the Mutant 
Tribe for many years and is surrounded by other superhumans like Jordan. It’s 
reasonable for Jordan to be under Uncle Randall’s control. Lota, don’t speak if you don’t 
understand what is going on.” 

Lota lowered her head after being reprimanded by Victoria. 

At this moment, Randall looked at Jordan. “Jordan, you’re also a member of our Mutant 
Tribe. I personally brought you to the Immortal Lake back then which bestowed this 
ability upon you. You’re also my favorite nephew. I value you more than my own son. In 
the future, I’ll leave everything to you. Join our Mutant Tribe. I’ll give you the position of 
Vice-Chief. How about that?” 

Join Randall’s Mutant Tribe? 

Jordan felt a little strange. 

Jordan had always been an autocratic person. He had always been the boss and led a 
group of capable people by his side. Especially in the advanced technology domain, he 
had the ability to rule. 

Not to mention the Mutant Tribe, even the Rong family would be completely defeated by 
Jordan in 20 years. 

Jordan did not need to join any organization or inherit Randall’s Mutant Tribe. 



With this in mind, Jordan rejected him. “Uncle, I’ve always liked to be unrestrained. 
Moreover, your Mutant Tribe should be passed onto your son.” 

Randall nodded. “Alright, I won’t force you if you don’t want to join. However, whether 
you join or not, you’re still a member of our Mutant Tribe. We, mutants, are the true top 
existences in this world. Only we are qualified to rule the world. 

“Don’t worry. If you need any help in the future, feel free to look for members of the 
Mutant Tribe. No need to be shy!” 

Thank you for reading on  

Chapter 1082: Snatching The Fruits Of Victory? 

 

Jordan knew that the people from the Mutant Tribe all had peerless abilities. No one 
could be underestimated. Even Yumi, who was considered a low-level mutant, could 
easily knock Jordan out. 

The Black Mamba and gadget master Lincoln whom Jordan had just met were also very 
powerful characters. Their strength was above that of Dragon and his men. 

Jordan smiled. “Alright. Thank you, Uncle.” 

Randall raised his wine glass. “What are you thanking me for? We’re family. Come, let’s 
drink!” 

After drinking so many glasses, Jordan was indeed a little drunk. Lota noticed and she 
didn’t want Jordan to get drunk. She hurriedly said, “Jordan, don’t drink so much. Don’t 
get drunk.” 

Victoria hated Lota’s concern for Jordan. She was right beside Jordan and as his wife, 
she knew very well how to take care of him. She didn’t need any other woman to give 
advice! 

So Victoria deliberately retorted, “Jordan and Uncle Randall haven’t seen each other for 
so many years. Now that Shaun and Rong Huangde are all dead, doesn’t he deserve to 
have a drink?” 

Lota said, “But it’s not time to celebrate yet. Shaun, Rong Huangde and Rong Bailun 
are all dead. No one is in charge of the Rong family now. The Rong family is so far 
ahead of the world, surpassing even the other secret families in terms of technological 
and military strength. They even have a secret base with a machine that can travel 



through time and space. I think we should take over the Rong family immediately and 
control everything.” 

Lota’s words made sense. If they didn’t move quickly enough, things might change. 
They should immediately take over the Rong family now that Shaun had died. 

If they were a step too late, a second “Lee Su-ji” might appear in the Rong family to 
snatch the fruits of their victory. 

Jordan nodded. “Lota is right. The Rong family bases and technology have to be taken 
over immediately. Otherwise, it might have a huge impact on the entire world.” 

Just the appearance of those terrifying weapons alone would cause a huge sensation. 

Also, if the outside world knew that they could time-travel, the entire world would swarm 
over to the Time Gate and it would be chaos. 

Since Shaun and the key Rong family members were all dead, the person who took 
over had the responsibility to continue to protect the world and prevent such chaos from 
happening. 

Jordan called Dragon and Salvatore over. “Dragon, go to Chongming Island and control 
the area around the Time Gate. Don’t let anyone near it. Salvatore, bring some people 
to Mount Denali and capture all of Shaun’s subordinates. Those people are the top 
scientists of the Rong family. Remember, don’t hurt them. We can use them.” 

“Yes!” 

Dragon and Salvatore were about to leave. 

But Randall suddenly said, “There’s no need, Jordan. I’ve already sent people to do all 
that.” 

Jordan was stunned. “Huh?” 

The atmosphere began to shift. 

Randall had already assigned people to take over the Rong family assets? 

Lota was momentarily taken aback before asking, “Uncle Randall, Shaun and Rong 
Huangde were defeated and killed by Jordan. Shouldn’t he take over the Rong family 
assets?” 

Salvatore was a hooligan and had no manners. He didn’t show any tact when he asked 
Randall, “Randall, what do you mean by that? Are you trying to snatch credit from our 



Master? If not for my master, you and your men would have been turned into meat 
paste by Shaun’s cannons!” 

Smack! 

“How dare you!” 

At the door, the sinister-looking Black Mamba and Lincoln suddenly stepped forward. 

Lincoln said angrily to Salvatore, “Who do you think you are? How dare you be so rude 
to our Chief! You’re just ordinary trash with no special abilities. Your master is also a 
mutant. Mutants should be under the jurisdiction of our Chief!” 

Salvatore retorted. “What mutant? Our Master is a Deity, a Deity! An omnipotent Deity! 
You’re the ones who are f*cking trash!” 

“You dare to look down on me? Chaos is my middle name!” 

“Enough!” 

“Enough!” 

Jordan and Randall scolded them at the same time. 

This uncle and nephew had been separated for more than 10 years and had finally 
reunited. They didn’t expect their subordinates to start fighting. 

Jordan hurriedly apologized. “I’m sorry, Uncle. I didn’t discipline my subordinates well.” 

Randall smiled. “My subordinates are in the wrong too. Mutants are all talented people 
with unique abilities. Actually, although they are very respectful to me, I don’t usually 
discipline them. This is because I respect their talent. There’s no distinction between 
high and low in our Mutant Tribe. We’re all above normal humans, the masters of the 
world.” 

Lota couldn’t help saying, “Uncle Randall, you keep saying that the mutants are the 
upper-class people in this world. What about the rest of us with no superpowers? Even 
if we are from secret families, are we not considered above the others, are we not the 
rulers of the world?” 

Without waiting for Randall’s answer, Lincoln smiled. “Of course the secret families are 
nothing. Compared to our Mutant Tribe, secret families are just lowly creatures!” 

“Hahaha, that’s right.” 

The group of mutants laughed loudly as they echoed this view. 



Although Jordan was also categorized as a “mutant”, he felt very uncomfortable. 

At this moment, an idea came to Lota’s mind. She pulled Lee Su-ji over. 

Lota pulled Lee Su-ji to the middle of the group and asked, “Su-ji, we’re discussing 
taking over the Rong family now. You’ve been in the family for the longest time. You 
have the most power and influence now.” 

“Who do you want to let take over the Rong family? Jordan or Randall, the head of the 
Mutant Tribe?” 

Lee Su-ji replied without hesitation, “The Rong family was defeated by Jordan. I will only 
accept him as my master! As for those despicable people who have been hiding in the 
dark for more than a decade and don’t dare to show their faces, just waiting for the right 
moment to reap the benefits. they’re not worthy to take over our great Rong family!” 

A smile appeared on Lota’s face. She knew that Lee Su-ji would rather acknowledge 
Jordan as her master. 

But after hearing Lee Su-ji mock Randall, Black Mamba suddenly turned around and 
attacked Lee Su-ji! 

Swish! 

“Ah!” 

“Be careful!” 

Lee Su-ji’s slender and beautiful fingers were twisted and broken. 

If not for Jordan’s intervention, Lee Su-ji would have been killed on the spot! 

Jordan was furious. “B*stard! Didn’t I say not to hurt Lee Su-ji? How dare you disobey 
my orders!” 

Black Mamba smiled. “I’m sorry, I only listen to the Chief’s orders.” 

“You have a death wish!” 

Jordan was furious. The anger in his chest burned. He immediately raised his hand, 
wanting to teach Black Mamba a lesson! 

Thank you for reading on  

Chapter 1083: Jordan And Victoria Showdown! 



 

Jordan had said that she was not to be harmed, but this guy attacked her right in front of 
him. 

This was a serious provocation! 

If he didn’t teach this fellow a lesson, Jordan’s reputation would be ruined! 

Dragon was also prepared to make a move. He was groomed by the Steele family but 
he only listened to Jordan. Even if it was Jordan’s father instead of his uncle, Dragon 
would not care. If Jordan and his father fell out, Dragon would stand on Jordan’s side 
and fight with his father without hesitation. 

Just as Jordan was about to attack, Victoria hurried forward and pulled him back. 

“Jordan, what are you doing? Did you drink too much? Black Mamba is Uncle’s 
subordinate. How can you attack him?” 

Black Mamba smiled in disdain and looked at Jordan. “You’re not my match.” 

Jordan was even angrier now after Black Mamba’s insult! 

At this moment, Randall stood forward and said to Black Mamba, “Black Mamba, leave.” 

He then said to Jordan, “Jordan, the members of the Mutant Tribe are more 
straightforward and have their own personalities. They’re not hypocritical like Shaun. 
Don’t bother too much about them. 

“Come, sit.” 

It was impossible for Jordan not to show Randall respect, so he sat down again. 

Randall said, “Jordan, I’m not snatching credit from you. If I really wanted to snatch 
credit from you, do you think you can become the head of the Steele family? If your 
grandfather knew that I was recognized by the Immortal Lake and founded the Mutant 
Tribe, who do you think he would pass the position of head of the family to?” 

Jordan thought for a moment. His grandfather valued capabilities very much. 

If he had known that Randall was doing so well, he would have passed on the position 
of head of the Steele family to him. Jordan and his brother, Jesse, were too young to 
take over the position. Rowan wasn’t ambitious. Therefore, if Rowan reappeared, the 
head of the family would definitely be him. 



Randall continued. “Jordan, I want to help you. The Rong family business is very 
complex and unfathomable. I’m afraid you won’t be able to control it, child.” 

Victoria also held Jordan’s hand and said, “Jordan, Uncle has good intentions. Why 
would he snatch something from you? Why don’t you split the Rong family evenly? You 
can take over together?” 

Lota could tell that Randall was reluctant to let go of the Rong family assets. He kept 
persuading Jordan. She was afraid that Jordan would be soft-hearted and give up the 
entire Rong family business to his uncle. 

Therefore, Lota agreed. “Yes, Jordan, you can take over together.” 

Randall asked Jordan, “Can we take over the Rong family together? I don’t want any of 
their assets. They all belong to you. I’m just helping you manage them.” 

Since Randall had said so, Jordan had no choice but to agree. 

Jordan said, “Alright. Actually, I’m not coveting the Rong family’s technology or 
weapons. I’m just afraid that if it’s not managed well, it will cause chaos in the world. I’m 
relieved to have Uncle’s help in managing it.” 

Randall smiled. “Come, let’s not talk about this anymore. Let’s continue drinking. 
Cheers! 

“By the way, where’s your other wife, Lauren?” 

… 

The uncle and nephew continued to drink and chat. They talked about the past and the 
present, including their families and children. They even talked a little about Hailey. 

After chatting for an unknown period, it was already late at night. Raindrops kept falling, 
looking like they were getting heavier. Victoria held an umbrella and leaned against 
Jordan, shielding them from the rain. 

Jordan asked, “Who released the weather weapon again?” 

Salvatore said, “Mr. Jordan, this is natural rain. It’s the heavens’ doing.” 

Randall was already drunk and swaying a little. “It often rains here. It’s not surprising if it 
rains eight out of ten days. Come, nephew, let’s continue drinking!” 

Jordan was already extremely drunk. He had already vomited once earlier. He smiled. 
“Uncle, your alcohol tolerance is too good. I’m not as good as you.” 



The two of them had already drunk more than 40 bottles of wine. Ever since Jordan was 
injected with the Mirakuru serum, this was the first time he had gotten so drunk. 

Victoria also said, “Uncle, you shouldn’t drink anymore either. You drank too much 
today.” 

Lota added. “That’s right, that’s right. Let’s drink another time. It’s already so late. 
Everyone should go to bed.” 

Randall laughed loudly. “Alright! My nephew and my niece-in-law haven’t seen each 
other for so long and experienced a life-and-death separation. It’s time for them to go to 
bed. I won’t force you to stay. Come, let’s go and rest.” 

With the help of his subordinates, Randall left and went into a room. 

Meanwhile, Jordan and Victoria stayed in the room next to his. 

Due to the previous weather weapon attack, there were only a few rooms left in good 
condition, so they could only stay here. The houses here all had poor soundproofing. Be 
it the wooden door or the walls, they were not thick enough or soundproof enough. 

If Jordan and Victoria really had sex tonight, Randall, who was sleeping next door, 
would probably hear them. 

When they reached the room, Victoria closed the door and immediately pounced on 
Jordan to kiss him. 

Jordan was a little drunk and his love for Victoria had risen again in his heart, so he did 
not reject her. However, just as the two of them were about to reach that stage, Jordan 
stopped. 

He suddenly remembered that when he had disguised himself as William to meet with 
Victoria, she had taken the initiative to sleep with him. 

All the scenes from that time were still vivid in Jordan’s mind. He couldn’t accept that 
the woman he loved could be so blissful with another man! 

That was why Jordan had made up his mind to break up with Victoria. 

Victoria could tell that Jordan was a little reluctant. She asked, “What’s wrong?” 

Jordan didn’t say it directly. “I drank too much today. Another day.” 

Hearing this, Victoria’s expression turned ugly. She lifted the strap to her beautiful 
collarbone and said seriously, “Jordan, we’ve known each other for so long. I’ve drunk 



with you many times. I know very well if you’re drunk or not. Although you did drink a lot 
today, I know you’re not that drunk now. 

“You rejected me not because you drank too much, but because you don’t want me in 
your heart, right?” 

Jordan sighed, not knowing how to reply. 

Victoria continued. “Jordan, before you appeared today, Shaun said something to me. 
He said that you didn’t want me anymore. He also said that after I woke up last time, 
you didn’t accompany me and left immediately. You did it on purpose. Also, you asked 
Helen to perform a procedure to remove my implanted idea. 

“This proves that you want to break up with me, right?” 

Victoria didn’t believe Shaun at first, but as a woman, she was very sensitive. 

She could definitely tell that Jordan did not love her as much as before! 

Thank you for reading on  

Chapter 1084: Break Up!! 

 

In the room, the window was not closed tightly. The wind and rain outside blew in, 
making Jordan feel as if he was in the middle of a storm. 

It was true that Jordan wanted to break up with Victoria, but he was too embarrassed to 
say it. However, for a woman, hesitating and not responding directly was as good as a 
verbal answer. 

If Jordan didn’t want to break up with Victoria, he would definitely try his best to refute 
such a question. 

Victoria instantly became very sad. “You really want to break up with me. You really 
don’t want to be with me anymore. I knew it. No matter how much you pretend not to 
mind, you are still bothered by it in your heart. You mind that I was violated by Shaun. In 
fact, it was Shaun’s soul and Rong Bailun’s body. You probably believe that I was 
violated by two people. 

“In your eyes, I’m already dirty, right?” 

It was indeed because of such matters that Jordan could no longer be with Victoria. 



However, it was not because of Shaun, but because of William. 

Jordan hurriedly said, “How could that be? Victoria, you were being controlled at that 
time. You had no idea. Why would I blame you and despise you because of this?” 

Victoria said, “You don’t have to deny it. We’ve been together for so long. I can feel that 
you clearly despise me now. You don’t love me anymore. Alright, I’ll leave. Anyway, I’m 
just an ordinary old woman. I’m not worthy of you. Only women from good families like 
Lauren and Lota are worthy to be your wives. I’m not worthy.” 

With that, Victoria prepared to leave. 

Jordan instinctively grabbed Victoria’s arm. 

“Victoria, don’t be like this.” 

Victoria stopped and said coldly, “If you can love me 100% like before, I will stay. If you 
can’t do it, you should just let me go.” 

She had always been a proud woman. Although her family background and status were 
inferior to others, she had never lowered her head in front of anyone. 

Her love for Jordan had always been on equal standing. She wanted 100% of her man’s 
love. 

She did not want to be a charity case. 

Jordan was still holding Victoria’s arm, but he did not use much strength. This meant 
that his determination to keep Victoria was not that strong. She deliberately took a step 
forward, and Jordan’s hand immediately fell off her arm. 

Victoria paused for a moment. She was heartbroken. In the end, Jordan did not try his 
best to make her stay. 

All of this proved Victoria’s conjecture that Jordan would never love her as much as 
before. 

The proud Victoria did not say anything else. She pushed the door open and walked 
out. 

‘Victoria!’ 

The rain outside was getting heavier. Jordan was very worried that something would 
happen to Victoria, but he didn’t know how he could chase after her. 



He knew Victoria’s personality. Since he didn’t try his best to make her stay, anything he 
did now was useless. 

He could only watch as she left. 

“Perhaps this is how we end.” 

Actually, if Victoria hadn’t raised this issue today, Jordan would still take the initiative to 
break up with her one day in the future. When that time came, it would be the same 
outcome. 

After Victoria walked out, she sobbed loudly in the heavy rain. The sound of the rain 
drowned out her cries. She could also cry as much as she wanted because the rain was 
very heavy. It could wash away her tears quickly and not be seen by outsiders. 

“Sobs…” 

Just as Victoria was about to leave, a man chased after her. 

Victoria thought it was Jordan and ignored him. She continued to walk forward, wanting 
to shake him off. However, when the man approached, Victoria realized that it was not 
Jordan, but Randall. 

“Victoria, it’s raining so heavily. Why did you come out?” 

Randall stood in front of Victoria. 

When Victoria saw Randall, she cried out. “Jordan doesn’t want me anymore. He broke 
up with me… I cried all night because of his death a few days ago. I thought I had the 
right to cry for him. I thought I was his wife. We experienced life and death and so many 
things, but we still separated in the end.” 

Victoria kept sobbing. 

Randall reached out to comfort her. “Victoria, perhaps this is your fate. You can’t go 
against it. You have to learn to accept reality.” 

Victoria sobbed. “Uncle Randall, don’t worry about me. Let me fend for myself. Anyway, 
Jordan doesn’t want me anymore. It doesn’t matter what happens to me.” 

Victoria pushed Randall away and wanted to continue walking. 

However, Randall grabbed Victoria and said, “Victoria, what are you saying? How can I 
not worry about you? Previously, we all thought that Jordan was dead and I wanted to 
take care of you in his place. In reality, I have already fallen in love with you. 



“When I found out that Jordan wasn’t dead, of course I wouldn’t snatch my nephew’s 
woman. You’re still his. However, since he doesn’t want you anymore, you can be my 
woman! Victoria, you’re an ambitious woman. Don’t be tied down by your feelings. 

“Join the Mutant Tribe. I’ll take you to the Immortal Lake to awaken your abilities. Once 
you have superpowers, you will realize that this world is more interesting!” 

Victoria was stunned for a moment. “Can I really obtain superpowers from the Immortal 
Lake?” 

Randall caressed her face and said, “Victoria, why would I lie to you? I’m 100% sure 
that you can awaken your abilities. Moreover, your abilities won’t be inferior to others. 
You will be very powerful. From now on, I want you to rule this world with me!” 

Victoria felt very comforted. Randall’s words had awakened her ambition for this world! 
Although she was a woman, she had always been very strong. She liked status and 
dominance, so she admired powerful men. 

In her eyes, Randall was even stronger than Jordan. 

“Chief, I’m just an ordinary woman. Even if I have the chance to awaken my 
superpowers, I’m only worthy to be your subordinate. How… how am I qualified to be 
your woman? I’ve been in a relationship with Jordan for so long. Moreover, I’ve been 
violated by that b*stard, Shaun. I’m not worthy of you.” 

Randall held Victoria’s hand tightly. “Victoria, I won’t allow you to say such things. In my 
eyes, you’re as pure as a Holy Maiden. I don’t care about your past. I promise you that if 
you become my woman, I will make you the happiest and most dominant woman in the 
world!” 

Victoria looked at him in a daze. “Uncle Randall…” 

Randall smiled. “You’ve already broken up with Jordan. Why are you still calling me 
Uncle?” 

Victoria pursed her lips. “Randall…” 

Randall smiled and lowered his head to kiss Victoria… 

Thank you for reading on  

Chapter 1085: Victoria Goes To The Immortal Lake! 



 

This time, Victoria didn’t reject Randall. 

Perhaps it was because she had already broken up with Jordan, or perhaps it was 
because she had long admired Randall. When she thought that Jordan had died, 
Randall had been by her side, comforting her. He occupied a huge place in her heart. 

The two of them kissed in the rain for a few minutes before Randall said with a smile, 

“I’m not afraid of the rain, but you’ll fall sick if you continue to be drenched like this. I 
can’t let the Mutant Tribe Chief’s wife fall sick.” 

When Victoria heard the words “Chief’s wife”, a surge of vain pride shot through her 
heart. 

In her opinion, the subordinates of the Mutant Tribe were all elites with superpowers. It 
was definitely an honor for her to become the woman of the Chief of the Mutant Tribe. 
Even Park Sora from a secret family and Yumi were only Randall’s subordinates in the 
Mutant Tribe. 

Randall held Victoria’s hand and said, “Let’s go back.” 

“Mmm.” 

Victoria and Randall returned to Randall’s room. 

After returning, they realized that the room was only separated from Jordan’s by a 
single wall. 

Returning to the room and seeing Victoria’s drenched body under the lights, was 
enough to make one’s imagination run wild. 

Randall couldn’t resist getting intimate with Victoria again. 

However, Victoria refused. She lowered her voice and said, “Jordan is in the room next 
door. The soundproofing here… doesn’t seem to be too good.” 

Randall chuckled. “Soundproofing is just a small matter.” 

Randall took out a special leather from a box and stood beside the wall that connected 
to Jordan’s room. 

Victoria had never seen this before and asked, “Is this enough?” 

Randall pulled the “soundproof door” over and placed it between him and Victoria. 



Randall shouted but Victoria couldn’t hear anything despite being so close. 

Victoria couldn’t help being surprised. “Ah, how amazing. How did you come up with 
this?” 

Randall pushed the “soundproof door” onto the wall and smiled. “Victoria, the Rong 
family and Jordan are not the only ones who have a scientific research team. Although 
the members of our Mutant Tribe are all mutants with superpowers, I’m also developing 
our technological prowess at the same time. The things that our Mutant Tribe has 
invented are not inferior to those invented by the secret families.” 

Victoria looked at him in admiration. “You’re really an outstanding leader. You’ve 
developed the Mutant Tribe so much.” 

Randall caressed her pretty face. “Victoria, be my woman and lead the Mutant Tribe 
with me.” 

Victoria and Randall kissed passionately again. 

In the room next door, although Jordan went to bed early that night, he was very uneasy 
and had all sorts of nightmares. 

Jordan dreamed of himself fighting against the Rong family and killing Shaun. 

Sometimes, he would even hear Victoria’s cries. 

However, the most important dream was that Jordan appeared in Immortal Lake. He 
jumped into the lake and created huge waves. The entire lake surged and turned 
golden. 

… 

Soon, the night passed. 

When Jordan woke up, the rain had stopped. 

This rain came and went quickly. 

“I wonder if Victoria is alright. It’s raining so heavily. What if she caught a cold?” 

Jordan was still very worried about Victoria. After all, they were once in love. Although 
they had officially broken up, he didn’t want Victoria to be too sad. 

Meanwhile, Randall and Victoria had already woken up and were preparing to go for 
breakfast. 



“Randall, don’t let Jordan know about our relationship for the time being, okay? After all, 
we just broke up. Last night, you and I…” 

Victoria felt very embarrassed. She and Randall did not sleep the entire night. People 
said that the physical prowess of men above the age of 40 would be on the decline. 
However, this phenomenon did not apply to Randall at all. 

Randall smiled. “Alright, I won’t tell him for now. However, sooner or later, I must let the 
world know that you’re my woman.” 

Victoria smiled happily and nodded. 

10 minutes later. 

When Jordan walked out, he was surprised to find Victoria having breakfast with 
Randall. 

When Randall saw Jordan, he took the initiative to greet him. “Jordan, you’re up. Come, 
I’ve prepared breakfast. Let’s eat together.” 

Jordan walked forward and looked at Victoria. “Victoria, you’re still here?” 

Victoria didn’t know how to answer. 

Sensing her predicament, Randall jumped in. “It was raining so heavily. How could she 
leave? I saw her go out last night, so I called her back.” 

Jordan looked at Randall. “Thank you, Uncle. I was worried about Victoria because of 
what happened yesterday.” 

Jordan sat beside her and said softly, “Victoria, believe me, it’s really not because of 
that…” 

Victoria said, “It’s not important anymore. I don’t want to be a burden to you forever. 
Now, I have a new goal.” 

“A new goal?” 

Jordan did not understand what she meant. 

He thought that Victoria would be very sad after he broke up with her and wouldn’t be 
able to recover for a long time. However, Jordan realized that Victoria looked fine now. 
Moreover, she sounded a little excited when talking about her new goal. 

Victoria looked at Randall and said, “Let your uncle explain.” 



Jordan also looked at Randall curiously. He didn’t know what they had discussed in 
private to make Victoria so happy. 

Randall smiled and said, “I’ve decided to take Victoria to the Immortal Lake and let her 
awaken her superpowers. She has already joined our Mutant Tribe and is now a 
member. Haha.” 

Jordan was shocked. “Go to the Immortal Lake to awaken her superpowers?” 

No wonder Victoria was so excited. It turned out that she was going to Immortal Lake to 
awaken her superpowers. Thereafter, she would have superpowers like Yumi and the 
others. 

This was definitely something that would make ordinary people extremely excited! 

Moreover, Victoria was an ambitious woman. She hoped to have her own capabilities 
and not always be dependent on Jordan. By being Randall’s subordinate, Victoria would 
be able to prove her worth and gain a sense of satisfaction and glory! 

Actually, when Jordan woke up today, he already planned to talk to Randall about 
Immortal Lake. 

In his dream last night, he had jumped into the Immortal Lake. The lake waters had 
turned golden and the entire surface of the lake boiled and surged as if the end of the 
world had arrived. It was a very grand sight. 

He wasn’t sure if this was a prophecy or just a dream. If he dreamed repeatedly about it, 
it meant that it was a prophecy and would happen in the future. 

Jordan asked, “Uncle, how can you be sure that Victoria will definitely be recognized by 
Immortal Lake?” 

Thank you for reading on  

Chapter 1086: Purple-Level! 

 

In response to Jordan’s question, Randall took out a bottle of water. The water looked 
like plain mineral water or clear soda. It was transparent. 

Randall explained with a smile. “This is water that I refined from the Immortal Lake. I’ve 
always felt that the Immortal Lake is a place where immortals reside. There must be an 
immortal there, so I call it the ‘Immortal Water’. For ordinary people, if they dip their 



fingers or a certain part of their body inside the water, they can test in advance to see if 
they are mutants and can awaken their superpowers. 

“Victoria, stick a finger in and take a look.” 

Actually, Randall had already gotten someone to test Victoria previously. He already 
knew the results. 

Victoria became very nervous. She didn’t know about this process or her results so she 
was very worried that an older woman like her wouldn’t be able to obtain the Immortal 
Lake’s favor. 

If she wasn’t a mutant, her future would be tragic. 

Without Jordan, she would at most be a rich female CEO. She was not worthy of a 
powerful person like Randall. 

Victoria trembled as she stretched out her slender right index finger. Jordan was also 
very excited. He wanted to know the results of Victoria’s test! After dipping her finger in, 
the water did not change at all. Victoria became anxious and desperate. 

But gradually, the water turned purple! 

Victoria was very excited. “It changed color! It turned purple!” 

Randall also smiled. “As I expected, I can tell at a glance that Victoria has the potential 
to be a mutant. This purple color represents an extremely high-level ability, second only 
to gold. Victoria, your future is limitless! You don’t need to rely on anyone. You alone 
can be the most powerful person in the world!” 

Victoria was thrilled. She was a strong woman. She had always wanted to improve her 
own ability and status! 

She liked to dominate everything by herself! 

Jordan recalled the scene in his dream where he turned the Immortal Lake water 
golden. He asked, “Gold is above purple?” 

Randall nodded. “Yes, the colors are categorized into green, silver, black, purple and 
gold. Victoria is purple, Yumi is green, and Park Sora is silver. Shaun’s father and uncle 
should be silver or black.” 

Jordan recalled Yumi’s ability. Although she was just a low-level mutant, she could 
knock out a Deity like Jordan! If she cooperated with others, she might have killed 
Jordan. 



It was terrifying! 

However, her ability had a very big limiting factor. She had to kiss the other party to 
knock him out. 

Which normal person would kiss their enemy? Moreover, once the opponent knew 
about her ability, it would become utterly useless. 

Nevertheless, it could be deduced that Victoria’s ability would be even more terrifying! 

Victoria looked at Randall excitedly and said, “Randall, you’re gold, right?” 

Randall smiled. “That’s right. I’m the only one at the gold level. When my superpowers 
were awakened, the water in the Immortal Lake turned gold. Even the sky turned gold.” 

Victoria looked forward to it. “Oh my god, what a spectacular scene! It’s such a pity that 
I couldn’t witness such a grand scene.” 

“Gold…” 

At this moment, Jordan did not notice the admiration in Victoria’s eyes as she gazed at 
Randall. He was deep in thought, wondering if he was also at the highest gold level. 

Jordan looked at Randall and said, “Uncle, can I test what level I am?” 

Victoria had already pulled her finger out, and the Immortal Water had returned to its 
transparent color. However, Randall took the Immortal Water and said, “There’s no 
need. You’ve already obtained your powers from the Immortal Lake. It’s useless to test 
yourself again.” 

Jordan said, “But even if my Deity ability really did come from the Immortal Lake, I didn’t 
cause the lake to change color back then. Didn’t you say that people who could obtain 
special abilities would cause the Immortal Lake to change color?” 

Randall said, “Yes, your situation is indeed a little special. You didn’t cause the color of 
the immortal lake to change back then, and you didn’t immediately awaken your ability. 
It only emerged after hiding in your body for more than 10 years. It’s possible that you 
were too young at that time and your body couldn’t take it. For the rest of us, our 
abilities were awakened immediately.” 

Victoria also said, “Jordan, you have the ability to predict the future. I think this ability 
should be black or purple. Although it can’t compare to your uncle, I think it’s already 
very high.” 

Jordan was a little disappointed. 



‘Can’t compare to Uncle?’ 

For some time, Jordan held a status of top supremacy. Even Shaun and the Rong 
family had to respect him as a Deity. 

But now, Jordan was a level lower than someone else? 

Jordan looked at him and asked, “Uncle, what exactly is your ability?” 

Jordan was very curious. Since Randall was at the highest gold level, what powerful 
moves did he have? 

Previously, Jordan had already witnessed his strong physique when he jumped down 
from more than 10 stories with Victoria. He knew that Randall had a terrifying and 
indestructible body. 

However, if he was at the gold level, it should be more than that. 

Randall smiled. “Nephew, my ability isn’t something that can be revealed to just 
anyone.” 

Victoria said, “For safety’s sake, it is reasonable to keep one’s abilities a secret.” 

Everyone had their secrets. If it were Jordan, he might have done the same. 

Jordan nodded in understanding. “Can Lota have a go at the test?” 

Randall didn’t want to let Jordan do the test as he felt that he already obtained his 
ability, so there was no point in testing him again. But Jordan really hoped that Lota 
would have the chance to take this test! 

Randall thought for a moment. “Sure.” 

Jordan immediately ordered someone to call Lota over. 

Lota had specially styled her bangs to look very cute. 

“Jordan, Uncle Randall, Victoria.” 

Lota greeted the three of them. 

Jordan said to Lota, “Lota, put your finger in this bottle of water.” 

Lota was confused. “What? Why?” 



Victoria explained, “This is a test to see if you’re a mutant or not. Not everyone can 
easily get the chance to be tested. Do you know how many people have bled just to 
obtain the secrets of the Immortal Lake? If you weren’t so close to Jordan and his uncle 
wasn’t the person controlling the Immortal Lake, you wouldn’t get this chance to take 
the test.” 

When Lota heard this, she hurriedly thanked Randall and stuck her cute little finger in. 

A minute passed, but the Immortal Water remained unchanged! 

Thank you for reading on  

Chapter 1087: Worried About Victoria! 

 

Lota was not a mutant! 

Randall said, “Lota, don’t be upset. The chances of someone being a mutant are very 
low.” 

Lota smiled and said, “It’s alright. I didn’t want to be a mutant anyway. It’s so tiring. I’m 
already very tired of being the head of a secret family. I’m not ambitious at all. I just 
want to be with the person I like and have a blissful life!” 

Victoria sneered.”Lota, congratulations. You can have your wish now.” 

Lota was stunned. “Huh?” 

Victoria said, “Jordan and I have already broken up, and Lauren already agreed to let 
you be with Jordan. There’s no longer a bad woman like me obstructing you. You can 
marry Jordan now.” 

Lota was very surprised. “You two broke up?” 

Jordan’s expression was grim. 

Randall said, “Victoria, don’t be like this. You can still be friends even after a breakup. 
Don’t say such spiteful words.” 

Collecting herself again, Victoria looked at Jordan and Lota. “I’m sorry, I wish you the 
best. You two are a perfect match. Will you invite me to your wedding?” 



Jordan didn’t know how to answer her. He knew that she must be very sad and blamed 
him. She must have blamed Jordan for not loving her and protecting her from the 
beginning. 

Soon after, Randall and Victoria stood up. 

Randall said, “It’s getting late. Let’s say our goodbyes here. I’m taking Victoria to 
Immortal Lake.” 

Jordan couldn’t bear to see Victoria leave. He stood up and said, “I’ll go with you. I’m 
worried about Victoria. After all, Immortal Lake is a dangerous place. With me around, I 
can predict some situations for her in advance.” 

Randall said, “You don’t have to be so worried. I have watched my subordinates jump 
into the lake, and they’re fine. Don’t worry, with me around, I won’t let anything happen 
to Victoria. Actually, I would be happy to let you come along but since you’ve just 
broken up with Victoria, I’m worried your presence will affect her emotions and her 
performance when she awakens her abilities in the Immortal Lake.” 

Victoria looked at Jordan. “Jordan, no need for you to come along. Your uncle is very 
experienced in this area. I’ll be fine.” 

In that case, Jordan could only say, “Alright, I won’t go then. Victoria, I wish you 
success.” 

“Mmm.” 

Victoria didn’t say anything else and quickly turned to leave with Randall. 

Watching Randall and Victoria leave, Jordan’s heart ached. 

The woman who had belonged to him the night before had left him. 

But who was to blame? 

If Jordan had been more determined last night and held Victoria back, everything would 
have been fine. If so, Jordan would be able to go to the Immortal Lake with Victoria and 
watch her awaken her ability. He could watch her rise to become a mutant and share 
her joy with her! 

Lota watched as Randall’s plane took off. She said to Jordan, “Jordan, is Victoria going 
to soar into the sky in the future? If she has a very powerful superpower, do you think 
she will look down on us? I just felt that she’s different from before. In the past, she 
would be a little subdued when interacting with me. Perhaps it’s because I am from a 
secret family and she felt inferior. But the way she spoke to me just now and the way 
she looked at me was clearly superior.” 



Likewise, Jordan could also tell that Victoria was not immersed in the pain of falling out 
of love. Instead, she had a new goal. 

“Victoria has always been a strong woman and doesn’t like to rely on others. For her to 
become a mutant, it must be the biggest turning point in her life. I’m very happy for her 
too.” 

Lota approached Jordan and asked softly, “Jordan, did you really break up with her?” 

Jordan nodded. 

Lota continued to probe. “You won’t get back together?” 

Jordan sighed. “I don’t think so. Although I still like her and she still loves me deeply, we 
can’t be together anymore.” 

It was true that Jordan regretted it very much now. He hated himself a lot. Why did he 
sleep with Victoria that night when he was disguised as William? 

Even if Victoria had gone out to find another man, he shouldn’t have done such a thing 
with her! 

That night with Victoria had completely shattered Jordan’s image of her! 

And it was irreparable! 

But Lota was very happy now. She took Jordan’s hand and asked carefully, “Jordan, 
then can we…” 

It was no secret that Lota had always liked Jordan. Previously, Victoria had objected. 
Now that Victoria was no longer Jordan’s woman, Lota could officially be with him! 

So Lota happily took the initiative to kiss Jordan, but he pushed her away. 

Jordan said, “Lota, I’m sorry. I just broke up with Victoria. I’m not in the mood for this 
now, and I can’t do this with you. We used to be lovers who were deeply in love. It is 
normal to feel a long period of emptiness after breaking up. This is our respect for each 
other! I’m not the only one. Victoria is the same.” 

Lota seemed to understand. “Oh. How long do you think it will be before Victoria finds a 
boyfriend again?” 

Jordan said, “From what I know about her, I’m afraid it will be at least a few years. The 
main thing is that with me as her ex, I have set the bar too high, while she’s a woman 
who likes to be conquered. There aren’t many men in the world who can meet her 
requirements.” 



Lota nodded. “That’s true. After being with you, it will be very difficult to like another 
man. Victoria is so pitiful.” 

“Sigh.” 

Jordan sighed again. He was very worried about Victoria. Although he couldn’t follow 
them to the Immortal Lake, he had to know the situation there. So if anything happened 
to Victoria, he would be the first to know and save her! 

He believed in Randall’s ability and that he wouldn’t disregard Victoria’s life. 

However, if anything happened, no one was more qualified to save Victoria than Jordan. 
He was the man who loved her the most! 

Therefore, Jordan called Lauren. “Lauren, are you back yet?” 

Lauren replied, “I was just about to return.” 

Jordan had told Lauren yesterday that she could return from Immortal Lake in Mount 
Denali. Shaun was already dead, so there was nothing left to monitor. 

Jordan said, “Don’t come back yet. Continue to monitor the situation there. My uncle is 
bringing Victoria to the lake to awaken her superpowers.” 

Lauren was shocked. “Awaken her superpowers?” 

Jordan said, “Yes, Uncle said that Victoria is also a mutant and a very high-level one. 
However, I’m still worried about her state of mind. After all, we just broke up. I’m afraid 
that she will be heartbroken and risk everything because she loves me too much. What 
if something happens to her before she obtains her superpowers in the Immortal Lake? 
I’m worried that she will try to commit suicide!” 

Thank you for reading on  

Chapter 1088: Jump Into The Immortal Lake! 

 

Victoria had previously tried to commit suicide. Now, she was in a dangerous state of 
mind, having just fallen out of love. As such, Jordan was afraid that Victoria would have 
such thoughts again and was very worried about her. 

Lauren immediately said, “Okay, I’ll definitely help you keep an eye on her and make 
sure she’s fine.” 



Jordan said, “Thank you for doing this. You’re pregnant, but you still have to help me do 
this. You have to be careful of yourself and the child, okay?” 

“Yes, don’t worry. I’ll be fine.” 

… 

Mount Denali, Immortal Lake. 

Planes with hexagonal symbols landed beside the lake, and Randall and Victoria slowly 
walked out of the plane. 

This place was previously occupied by Shaun’s men. However, with Shaun’s death, the 
Rong family was now under the control of Jordan’s subordinates and members of the 
Mutant Tribe. There were no other forces here, so the Mutant Tribe had regained 
control. 

However, Randall didn’t know that they were all being secretly monitored by Lauren. 

Randall and Victoria walked to the barrier of Immortal Lake. Victoria knew that it wasn’t 
that easy to enter. 

Victoria asked, “How… can we enter this place?” 

Randall said proudly, “There’s an invisible barrier here. Two days ago, Shaun led the 
elite troops of the Rong family here and used all sorts of firepower, but they couldn’t 
blast open this ‘gate’. He even had many of the world’s top research teams try to come 
up with a solution. 

“Hehe, even if I let them continue their research here, they probably won’t be able to 
find a way to break the barrier in a year or even 10 years!” 

Seeing how proud Randall was, Victoria gazed at him in admiration. 

Indeed, there were not many people in the world who could stump Shaun and the Rong 
family’s technology. 

Randall said, “Victoria, come with me. I’ll teach you how to enter this place.” 

The pair walked to the barrier. Randall asked Victoria to try entering first. 

Victoria took a step forward and immediately encountered a force that stopped her. She 
retreated. 

“No, I can’t enter.” 



Randall said, “This is because you entered too quickly and too forcefully. You have to 
be very, very slow. Follow my actions, you have to reach out your hand first.” 

With that, Randall reached out and slowly touched the barrier. 

Victoria did the same but she immediately met resistance. 

“Why can’t I do it? Does this barrier recognize people?” 

Randall smiled. “No, anyone can do it. I’ve already said that you’re too fast. Try to use 
the slowest speed and the lightest force to slowly probe in.” 

So Victoria held her breath and reached her hand in as slowly as possible. 

Indeed, after slowing down, the force exerted by the barrier decreased noticeably. 

Victoria said, “So the harder you try to break in, the greater the opposing force. You 
have to use the lightest strength to not be obstructed.” 

Randall said, “That’s right. Victoria, you’re indeed clever. This is also the mystery of my 
barrier. That fool Shaun couldn’t enter, so he wanted to use a more powerful cannonball 
to blast it open. Little did he know that the more power they used on the barrier, the 
harder it is to succeed.” 

Victoria praised Randall. “You’re so smart. You actually thought of such a method to 
stop those bad people.” 

Victoria continued to probe forward slowly. 

Soon, Victoria felt a force pulling her from another part of the barrier. 

“Randall, I feel like I’m being pulled.” 

Victoria hurriedly said to Randall. 

Randall said, “Very good. You can exert some strength now. Come in with me.” 

Victoria straightened her body and walked in. 

Likewise, the others from the Mutant Tribe also used the same method to enter the 
barrier. 

There was no need for any kind of special Mutant Tribe keycard. Anyone could enter 
using this method. 

Everyone from the Mutant Tribe entered the barrier. No one was left outside. 



At this moment, Lauren also walked over. 

“Oh, so one has to enter with the slowest and lightest force. How magical. I’ll try too.” 

Lauren had promised Jordan that she would monitor Victoria and ensure that nothing 
would happen to her while she awakened her abilities at the Immortal Lake. If she 
remained outside, she couldn’t see the situation inside the Immortal Lake. 

Moreover, she didn’t have to worry too much about being discovered by the Mutant 
Tribe. 

The head of the Mutant Tribe was Jordan’s uncle. Even if they discovered Lauren’s 
presence, they would not hurt her. 

Therefore, Lauren tried to enter. 

However, like Victoria during her first few tries, Lauren didn’t immediately master the 
technique and was pushed back. 

After a few minutes, Lauren gradually learned how to better control her strength. Her 
body slowly entered the barrier. By the time Lauren entered, Randall had already 
brought Victoria to the side of the Immortal Lake. 

The others were all gathered there, seemingly very concerned about Victoria’s 
awakening. 

Randall and Victoria stood less than a meter away from the Immortal lake. 

Randall asked Victoria, “Victoria, are you nervous?” 

Victoria was firm. “No, I’m not nervous or afraid. I’ve already died once. My parents died 
when I was young. To give my sister a good life, I missed out on the best time in life for 
a girl to fall in love. I gave my best years to a man who was about the same age as my 
father. 

“It wasn’t easy for me to meet Jordan at the age of 30. But now, I’ve lost him. I don’t 
want to rely on anyone else. I want to have my own abilities and power. If I can’t do it, 
then let me die. There’s no point in living anyway.” 

Randall smiled. “Alright, as expected of the woman I like! You are indeed domineering! 
But don’t worry, you won’t die. And when you come out of the Immortal Lake, you won’t 
be a mortal anymore. You’ll be a mutant with superpowers that anyone in the world 
would envy! So Victoria, be bold and jump in!” 

“Okay.” 



Victoria nodded at Randall. Without any hesitation, she jumped into Immortal Lake! 

“Ah!” 

Hidden some distance away, Lauren covered her mouth gently. 

“Victoria jumped in just like that? Oh my god, I hope nothing happens to her!” 

Lauren had always admired Victoria. She looked up to this kind of domineering and 
ambitious woman. Even though Lauren was a big-city girl, she still couldn’t compare to 
Victoria. 

However, she never expected Victoria to be so determined and decisive. 

“Looks like Victoria is still affected by her breakup with Jordan. Victoria, I hope nothing 
happens to you. Otherwise, Jordan will definitely blame himself for the rest of his life.” 

Thank you for reading on  

 

Victoria jumped into the Immortal Lake. Everyone was anxious for her. 

Would Victoria successfully obtain the recognition of Immortal Lake and obtain her 
superpower? Or would she die here? 

A minute passed. Everyone held their breaths and did not move. 

There were no ripples on the beautiful lake. 

Five minutes passed, but it was still the same. 

“Oh no, why isn’t there any movement? Did something happen? But why are these 
people from the Mutant Tribe so calm? Does it usually take so long?” 

Lauren didn’t dare to inform Jordan rashly in case she worried him for nothing. 

From the looks of it, as long as Randall and the rest did not have any major reactions, it 
meant that Victoria would be fine. 

After a full 10 minutes, there was sudden movement on the calm lake. 

“It’s starting!” said Yumi. 

Splash! 



Ripple! 

The surface of the lake began to ripple and the water kept surging. 

“This is…” 

This was the first time Lauren had seen such a situation and didn’t understand what 
was going on. However, Lauren noticed that Randall and the rest seemed to be very 
happy. 

It seemed like Victoria had succeeded? 

Ripple! 

The sounds became louder and louder, and the color of the lake began to change. 

“It is changing color. Oh my god, it’s purple!” 

“What? Purple! A super talent second only to gold!” 

“Victoria is amazing. She will become an existence second only to our Chief!” 

“Less than one in a hundred million people is purple. I didn’t expect Victoria to be the 
chosen one!” 

Everyone was shocked. Their words were filled with envy and praise for Victoria. 

When Randall saw this, he smiled as well. He already knew that Victoria would have 
this result. 

“I wonder what kind of ability she has?” 

Randall was more concerned about what kind of purple-level ability Victoria would 
obtain that could be of use to him. 

After a few minutes, the entire Immortal Lake had turned purple. 

Even the sky had turned purple. 

“Oh my god, this view… it’s the most gorgeous view I’ve ever seen.” 

Lauren was also amazed. If not for the fact that she didn’t know whether Victoria was 
dead or alive, she really wanted to take a photo and post it on her social media! 

Suddenly, there was a loud boom! 



Boom! 

Victoria jumped out from the bottom of the lake! 

“Victoria!” 

Lauren saw Victoria leap out. She looked like her entire body was enveloped by an 
immortal aura. Although she still had the same face, she gave off a completely different 
feeling! 

Victoria leaped into the air and landed gently. She was barefoot and drenched, and her 
clothes had turned purple. 

Lauren was worried if Victoria would be fine after falling from such a high place. 

Randall was standing in front of her. With his ability, he could have caught Victoria, but 
he didn’t. 

This was because he knew that Victoria was no longer the same person as before. 

After Victoria landed, she was very stable. 

At that moment, apart from Randall, all the other members of the Mutant Tribe knelt 
down and shouted in unison. 

“Congratulations on awakening your purple-level superpowers, Elder Sister Victoria. 
Congratulations on becoming a mutant!” 

Even Yumi, who was Victoria’s ex-sister-in-law and senior to her in the Steele family, 
had to change the way she addressed her. 

This was the rule of the Mutant Tribe. Everyone was ranked according to the level of 
their color. Whoever had the higher level would be more senior in rank. 

Yumi and Park Sora were one of the exceptions. Park Sora had a higher-ranked color 
than Yumi, but she liked to call her Elder Sister. 

Victoria panted heavily as she looked at Randall. “Randall, I…” 

Randall was just about to congratulate Victoria when he suddenly felt a splitting 
headache as if he had suffered a mental attack! 

Talking two steps back, Randall hurriedly said to Victoria, “Victoria, don’t attack me!” 

Victoria was stunned. “Huh?” 



“Protect the Chief!” 

Yumi immediately got up from her kneeling position and stood in front of Randall, 
wanting to deal with Victoria. 

In order to protect herself, Victoria instinctively used her newly-awakened ability to 
make Yumi stop her attack. 

Randall was shocked. “Victoria, you can control other people’s minds?” 

Randall saw with his own eyes that Yumi, who had wanted to attack Victoria, changed 
her mind in an instant. 

Victoria nodded. “I think so…” 

Park Sora also picked up a dagger and stood up. “Let me try! Elder Sister Victoria, I’m 
going to assassinate you now. Use your ability to stop me!” 

With that, Park Sora thrust her dagger at Victoria. 

Victoria instinctively stretched out her hands at Park Sora. Although there was nothing 
on her hands, they seemed to be shrouded in powerful energy that could affect other 
people’s thoughts. 

Instantly, Park Sora turned the pointed end of the dagger around and stabbed herself. 

“Say sorry,” Victoria ordered. 

Park Sora’s expression was wooden as if she was completely dominated. “I’m sorry.” 

“Somersault.” Victoria continued to try out her new ability. 

Park Sora immediately started to do somersaults. 

Victoria was also overjoyed. “Randall, I can really control other people’s minds now! I’m 
sorry about earlier. My ability was just awakened and I didn’t know how to control it, so I 
might have hurt you just now. Now, I know how to use it.” 

Randall was also delighted. 

It was indeed a purple-level superpower! 

To think that she could easily influence other people’s thoughts! With this ability, who in 
the world was a match for Victoria? 

Everyone would listen to her orders! 



Randall was a little afraid at this moment. “Victoria, try to control me and see if you can 
make me kneel down to you.” 

Victoria did not dare to. “How… how can I do that?” 

Randall said, “I just want to see if I can resist your attacks.” 

Victoria said, “Alright, I’ll try.” 

Victoria waved her hands again and launched a mental attack on Randall, trying to 
make him kneel down. 

Randall faced Victoria’s attack without dodging. However, his expression turned 
increasingly grim. 

“Pfft.” 

Randall spat out a mouthful of blood. 

“Randall! Are you alright?!” 

Victoria hurriedly stopped her attack and went to help Randall. 

Randall smiled and waved his hand. “I’m fine. Your ability is indeed powerful. You’re the 
first person in the world who can hurt me.” 

Black Mamba said, “I’m afraid only the gold-level Chief can resist Elder Sister Victoria’s 
superpower. Everyone else will probably be controlled by her.” 

Victoria smiled. “That’s right, Randall. I cannot control you. You’re so strong!” 

Randall smiled and stroked Victoria’s hair. “If I’m not stronger than you, how can I be 
your man?” 

Victoria was very happy and extremely grateful to Randall. In her excitement, Victoria 
couldn’t resist giving Randall a kiss! 

“I love you, Randall!” 

Thank you for reading on  

Chapter 1090: An Elite Defender! 



 

At this moment, Victoria felt like she had been reborn! 

In the past, she was just an accessory to Jordan. In the eyes of many people, especially 
the secret families, she was not worthy of Jordan at all. 

In fact, in Hailey’s opinion, Victoria was only able to get Jordan because her marriage to 
Jordan deteriorated. Victoria took advantage of Jordan when he was in a vulnerable 
state. If it was any other time, with Victoria’s age and family background, she would 
never be Jordan’s girlfriend. 

And now, Victoria was finally worthy of anyone. She was a powerful mutant who could 
easily control a person’s mind to do whatever she wanted. 

That meant she could dominate everyone in the entire world! And the person who gave 
her the chance to become so extraordinary was Randall. 

Victoria already admired Randall to begin with. Coupled with the fact that she had been 
molded by him, she couldn’t help but confess her love to him in public and kiss him 
passionately! 

Anyway, they were all members of the Mutant Tribe. In Victoria’s eyes, they were family. 
There was nothing to hide. 

However, Lauren also witnessed it and she was dumbfounded. 

She covered her mouth in disbelief at the scene before her. 

“Victoria and Randall… How could this be? Randall is Jordan’s uncle! Besides, didn’t 
Victoria just break up with Jordan? How did it happen so quickly…” 

Lauren knew that Randall was a very outstanding man. No, it could be said that he was 
one of the most outstanding people in the world. Whether it was looks, physique, family 
background, ability, world status, or wealth, his qualities were all top-notch. 

It was normal for Victoria to fall for Randall. 

However, Lauren didn’t expect them to progress so quickly. Little did she know that 
Victoria and Randall had already slept together the night Victoria and Jordan broke up! 

To this couple, this chaste kiss was nothing. 

Seeing this, Lauren walked out. 



Walking out of the barrier was not as troublesome as entering. There was basically no 
resistance and one could pass through quickly. 

After coming out, Lauren found a quiet spot and called Jordan. 

Jordan immediately answered the call, his voice filled with urgency. 

“Lauren, how is it? How’s Victoria? Did she jump into Immortal Lake? Is she alright? Tell 
me about her!” 

It was obvious that Jordan cared a lot about Victoria. He didn’t treat her as a stranger 
just because he broke up with her. 

Jordan’s concern and love for Victoria had not diminished at all. 

After all, the reason why he had broken up with Victoria was that after that strange 
night, he could no longer sleep with her. If he erased the memories of that night when 
he transformed into William, Jordan would still be together with Victoria. 

“Victoria succeeded. She successfully obtained her ability. The entire Mutant Tribe is 
cheering for her.” 

Jordan was not too concerned about whether Victoria had succeeded or if she had any 
superpowers. This was because Jordan did not need Victoria’s abilities nor did he need 
her to do anything for him. 

He only cared about Victoria’s safety and state of mind! 

Jordan asked, “Is she alright? Is she injured?” 

Lauren said, “No, she’s fine and still very beautiful. Her figure and face are not affected 
at all. Moreover, her physique has become stronger than before.” 

Jordan continued to ask, “What about her state of mind? She just broke up with me. Is 
she still… very upset?” 

Lauren sighed. When she thought of how Victoria had happily taken the initiative to kiss 
Randall, she hesitated and didn’t know how to tell Jordan. 

If she told Jordan about this, he would definitely be very angry. 

So Lauren decided not to talk about this for the time being and said, “No, Victoria is very 
excited and happy. She was smiling a lot.” 



Jordan said, “That’s good. I’m relieved that she’s happy. Now that she has gained her 
superpower, she’s no longer an ordinary person… By the way, what kind of ability does 
she have?” 

Jordan only asked about Victoria’s superpower after confirming that she was safe and 
sound. 

If it were anyone else, they would definitely ask about this first. 

Lauren said, “I was too far off, so I am not really sure. But I saw that she could use her 
hands to control a person who wanted to attack her, she could make them change their 
actions.” 

“Moreover, your Uncle Randall vomited blood because of Victoria.” 

When Jordan heard this, he immediately panicked. “What? Victoria attacked my uncle? 
She can’t possibly be blaming my uncle for our break-up, right?” 

Lauren said, “No, no. It’s probably because Victoria just obtained her ability and can’t 
control it well yet. Don’t worry, Victoria treats your uncle… very well. She definitely 
doesn’t hold a grudge against him.” 

Lauren thought to herself that currently, no one in the world would treat Randall as well 
as Victoria did. 

Jordan said, “Okay, come back then. Let’s meet and talk. Let’s meet in the capital.” 

Lauren replied, “Alright.” 

… 

Before long, Jordan and Lota welcomed Lauren in the courtyard of their capital villa. 

“Lauren!” 

“Lota.” 

When Lauren and Lota met, they hugged each other happily. 

“Lauren, it’s been hard on you,” Jordan said to Lauren. 

Lauren smiled. “I’m fine. It was like a holiday.” 

The three of them returned to the living room and drank tea. 



Jordan asked, “Lauren, I didn’t ask too much on the phone previously. Tell me more 
about how Victoria entered the Immortal Lake.” 

Jordan did not personally accompany Victoria to Immortal Lake. He did not participate in 
the significant moment when Victoria turned from an ordinary person to a mutant. 

As Victoria’s man for the past two years, Jordan felt that it was a pity. 

Lauren took a sip of tea and said, “Yes, I saw them outside the barrier first. They walked 
in slowly.” 

“Walk?” 

Lauren explained. “Yes, walk. There’s no other way. It turns out that the barrier can only 
be entered if you move very slowly and exert very little strength. You can’t use too much 
force. The more force you try to exert, the greater the backlash.” 

Jordan was enlightened. “I see. No wonder none of the cannons could blast open the 
barrier.” My uncle is indeed an elite defender. He knows all the tactics and thoughts of 
the attacker very well. Actually, it was my uncle who taught me chess and Go. He once 
taught me many combat principles through chess, and I benefited greatly from it.” 

An elite defender! 

Hearing Jordan’s high evaluation of his uncle, Lauren felt a little uneasy. 
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Randall had been faking his death all these years. He started doing so even earlier than 
Rong Huangde. 

However, none of the eight secret families discovered him. 

One had to know that Rong Huangde was not discovered because he often traveled to 
the past and was not in this timeline. Meanwhile, Randall and his Mutant Tribe had 
always been very active, but no one realized his true identity. 

To be able to deal with the Rong family for so many years, it was obvious how powerful 
Randall was. 

Jordan’s evaluation of him was accurate. 



Randall seemed to have predicted all the possible attacks and damage that his 
opponents might cause him. From there, he made all the necessary defensive 
preparations in advance. 

This way, he would always be invincible. 

“And?” Jordan asked. 

Lauren said, “I followed their method and entered the barrier. Then, I saw Victoria jump 
into the Immortal Lake without hesitation.” 

Hearing the description “without hesitation”, Jordan felt a little guilty. 

She must have been heartbroken because Jordan didn’t want her, so she jumped in 
without caring about the danger. 

Lauren continued. “After jumping in, there was no movement in the lake for a long time. 
However, 10 minutes later, there was suddenly some commotion. The lake water turned 
purple, and so did the sky. The entire world seemed to have changed.” 

When Lota heard Lauren’s description, she exclaimed, “Wow, Victoria has evolved into 
a superwoman! She sounds so powerful!” 

Lauren went on. “Then, with a bang, Victoria leaped out of the lake. She flew very high 
and landed on the ground. Randall was standing in front of her. She seemed to want to 
say something to him. Suddenly, Randall felt uncomfortable and took a few steps back. 

“After that, Randall asked Victoria to try a mental attack on him. He ended up vomiting 
blood. But Victoria couldn’t control Randall. As for the others, including Yumi and Park 
Sora, Victoria can control them to do anything.” 

Lota sighed again. “Victoria is indeed amazing! I’m so envious. She can control others 
so easily. She won’t be afraid of bad people anymore. That’s great!” 

Jordan also sighed. “That’s right. If Shaun was alive and tried to find trouble with 
Victoria now, hehe, I’m afraid he would die at her hands. Victoria’s strength has already 
surpassed Shaun’s. But she still couldn’t control my uncle. It looks like his mental 
defense is very strong.” 

Jordan was very curious about Randall’s strength. To be able to jump down from more 
than 10 stories unscathed, his mental ability must also be very strong. He seemed to be 
even more invulnerable and indestructible than Jordan. 

If Randall was Jordan’s enemy or opponent, it would be very troublesome for Jordan. 

He had no idea how to kill him. 



Jordan asked, “What happened after that?” 

The scene of Victoria and Randall kissing appeared in Lauren’s mind again. 

However, Lauren still didn’t know how to tell Jordan. 

Lauren said, “No, that’s all. After witnessing all that, I came out.” 

Jordan nodded. “I’m really happy for Victoria. She has finally stepped onto the same 
level as me. If she had awakened this ability earlier, perhaps we wouldn’t have broken 
up…” 

If Victoria was already so powerful, Shaun’s wife would not have been able to control 
her. 

Victoria would not attempt suicide and Jordan would not have disguised himself as 
William to save her. 

Lauren comforted him. “Perhaps you and Victoria are not destined to be together. Since 
everyone is living well now, don’t think about these things anymore.” 

Lota smiled as well. “That’s right. Everyone is well now. They’re all very happy. I’m very 
happy too, hehe! By the way, Lauren, I want to stay here. Is that okay?” 

Lota was not jealous of Victoria’s superpower. She hoped that Victoria would go far, far 
away so that she could be with Jordan. 

At this age, her mind was filled with love. 

Lauren said, “Sure, I accept you and my husband being together. From now on, you can 
stay in Victoria’s room.” 

“Sure, sure.” 

Lota was overjoyed. 

Previously, when Lota came here, Victoria objected to her and refused to let Jordan 
marry her. Now that Victoria was no longer around, Lota could finally stay here and 
become the mistress of this place. 

Lota had once risked her life for Jordan and almost died. 

Jordan did not want to let Lota down, so he wanted to keep her here with him. 

Seeing this, Lauren said, “Since Lota is going to stay here, why don’t you have a 
wedding?” 



“Wedding?” 

Jordan and Lota were taken aback. 

Lauren said, “That’s right. No matter what, Lota is the daughter of the Schmid family. 
Wait no, she is the head of the Schmid family. She has to be officially married, right? 
Moreover, now that Schmid is dead and the Rong family is gone, only the Steele, Geng 
and Schmid secret families are left. I think we should take this opportunity to have a 
lively gathering.” 

In the past, the eight great families controlled the world. But now, it was the two main 
forces, Jordan and Randall, as well as the less-powerful Geng and Schmid families. 

And now, Randall controlled a rather large force. 

Initially, the Mutant Tribe had hidden in the dark and did not dare to appear. However, 
now that Shaun was dead and the Rong family was under their control, the Mutant Tribe 
no longer had to hide. Their power would definitely expand further. 

Of course, Lauren had suggested this mainly because she hoped that Jordan could use 
Lota to forget about Victoria. Since Victoria already found a new beginning, why should 
Jordan still hanker after her? 

Lota was naturally very happy. “Good, good! I’ve always dreamed of marrying Jordan 
and having a wedding with him! Jordan, when are you going to marry me? In a few 
days, okay?” 

But Jordan was very angry. “What nonsense are you two spouting?! Don’t you know 
that I just broke up with Victoria?! Victoria objected to me being with Lota. You want me 
to marry Lota right after we broke up? What would that imply? Won’t people think that I 
deliberately dumped Victoria to be with Lota? 

“Moreover, Victoria and I have been in love for so long. After splitting up, we must not 
get together with anyone new for some time. This is our respect for each other! But you 
want me to marry Lota now? Lauren, how can you suggest such a thing!” 
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Jordan was very disappointed in Lauren! 

Hadn’t Lauren and Victoria always had a very good relationship? Now that Victoria had 
left, Lauren didn’t seem to care about Victoria’s feelings at all! 



Not only that, Jordan and Victoria had just broken up but she wanted Jordan to get 
married now. If Victoria knew about this, how sad would she be? 

Lauren was of course not a bad woman who didn’t care about others’ feelings. 

“Jordan, do you think Victoria will stay single for a while out of respect for you? She 
already has a new lover. Why can’t you marry Lota immediately? You and Lota were 
clearly already together a long time ago. It’s not like you just met right after breaking up 
with Victoria. Why can’t you?” 

Lauren was looking at things completely from Jordan’s perspective and did not mind 
Lota being with her husband at all. 

Jordan was confused. “What nonsense are you spouting? Victoria just broke up with 
me. How can she have a new lover already? She’s such a proud person. How many 
people in the world can catch her eye?” 

Caught in the middle, Lauren had no choice but to tell Jordan the truth. “Victoria is with 
your Uncle Randall! I saw her kiss him after she jumped out of the Immortal Lake.” 

Boom! 

Jordan’s head buzzed and his face turned green! Beside him, Lota’s mouth was also 
wide open in disbelief. 

Jordan stuttered. “How… how is this possible…” 

Even in his wildest imagination, Jordan would never think that Victoria’s new lover could 
be his uncle. 

Lota said, “Could it be that you misunderstood, Lauren? It’s possible that Victoria was 
so excited after gaining her superpower that she kissed someone. It might not mean 
anything.” 

Some women had a more carefree character and would kiss random men during 
celebratory moments, such as countdown parties. It did not mean anything. It was just a 
form of celebration. 

Jordan also felt that this explanation was very reasonable. 

But Lauren was firm. “No, they’re together. They were kissing deeply and holding 
hands. Victoria announced that she loved Randall and someone addressed her as 
Chief’s wife. I didn’t misunderstand. Victoria is indeed with Randall!” 

Hearing Lauren’s resolute words, Jordan lost all strength to refute. 



He was stunned. 

“Victoria and Uncle… are really together? Why him? Why so soon?” 

Jordan looked disappointed. 

Lauren held Jordan’s hand and comforted him. “Hubby, don’t think about Victoria 
anymore. She has a new life now. You should start your new life too.” 

Jordan paused for a moment and slowly got up. “I’m going back to my room to rest.” 

With that, Jordan got up and walked into the bedroom alone. 

Looking at Jordan’s lonely figure, Lota asked worriedly, “Will Jordan be alright?” 

Lauren sighed. “Jordan and Victoria had a deep relationship. He fell in love with Victoria 
before the two of us. Not only that, he just found out that Victoria got a new lover right 
after they broke up. Moreover, that person is his uncle. I believe that any man would 
find this outcome very difficult to accept. Give him some time. He might feel better after 
being sad for a while.” 

… 

In the room. 

Jordan used the bedside speaker to play the song “If You Don’t Have Anymore 
Feelings”. As he smoked, he kept recalling his past with Victoria. 

From the first time they met at Hailey’s grandmother’s 80th birthday, to the time Jordan 
appeared in the office as the CEO. 

During Jordan’s divorce, Victoria stayed by his side to take care of him. 

Until Victoria confessed her love to Jordan and the two of them officially got together. 

Even though Jordan pretended to be expelled from the family and was no longer rich, 
Victoria had never abandoned him. She even spent money to buy a house and take 
care of him. 

Jordan recalled that Victoria had married Russell because she misunderstood that 
Jordan’s father had killed her father. 

The two of them kissed at her wedding with Russell. 

Also, when Jordan promised to give Victoria a splendid wedding, she shot herself 
because she was touched. 



In order to save Victoria, Jordan had crossed time and space! 

Victoria was not a perfect woman. Be it her background, age, appearance or purity, she 
was inferior to Lauren. However, Jordan and Victoria had a long history and had gone 
through a lot more together than Jordan did with Lauren. 

At this moment, Jordan felt like his heart was being stabbed. Repeatedly. 

When Jordan officially broke up with Victoria, he didn’t feel too sad because this was 
already part of his plan. He couldn’t be with Victoria anymore, so he could only choose 
to break up. 

However, after finding out that Victoria had a new lover and that person was his uncle, 
Jordan was despondent. 

“How could you find another… so quickly… and it’s also my uncle?” 

Jordan didn’t know if Victoria was doing this to deliberately take revenge on him or if 
she really liked Randall. 

“If I had really died in the past, perhaps you would have been with my uncle…” 

… 

It was soon the next morning. 

Jordan finally came out of the room. Lota and Lauren had woken up early. When they 
saw Jordan coming out, they hurried over to him. 

“Hubby, are you alright?” 

Lauren asked with concern. 

Jordan looked at Lota and said, “Pack your things and return to Switzerland.” 

Hearing this, Lota’s heart turned cold. Was he chasing her away? 

Lauren felt indignant for Lota. “Hubby, are you going to try and woo Victoria back again? 
Just because Victoria doesn’t like Lota, you want to send her home? Victoria is no 
longer the same as before. Her abilities are not inferior to yours. Even if you pursue her 
again, she might not be willing to be with you.” 

Lauren was very unhappy at the fact that Victoria and Randall had gotten together so 
quickly. She had been very close to Victoria previously, but now, she disagreed with her 
actions. 



After all, Victoria had loved Jordan deeply. How could she fall in love with his uncle? 

Jordan said indifferently, “You’re right. Victoria is now a master at controlling other 
people’s minds. I’m not worthy of her. I asked Lota to return to Switzerland because I 
want to officially bring her from her Swiss home to our new home together.” 

Lota was overjoyed. “You are going to marry me? Jordan, are you really going to marry 
me?” 

Jordan nodded. “Yes, in a week’s time. How about that? I checked the date, it’s an 
auspicious day.” 

Lota jumped onto Jordan’s arms happily. “Ah!! I can finally call you Hubby! Long live 
Hubby!” 

… 

Three days later. 

Randall and Victoria were residing in an area near Mount Denali, so that Victoria could 
practice her new superpower. 

One afternoon, Victoria was trying to control a programmer to write code when Randall 
walked up to Victoria and dabbed at her sweat. 

“Victoria, Jordan is getting married.” 
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“Pfft…” 

Hearing this, Victoria, who was using her ability, spat out a mouthful of blood. 

Randall hurriedly went forward to support her. He took out a tissue and wiped her face. 

“Are you alright?” 

Victoria shook her head. “Controlling people consumes too much of my energy. My 
body is still not strong enough… You said that Jordan is married? To whom? Lota?” 



Randall said, “Yes, Jordan will be officially marrying Lota in a few days. I heard that he 
plans to get married in the capital and hold a grand wedding.” 

A snort left Victoria’s lips and her expression twisted into one of unhappiness. 

“I knew it. I knew Jordan wanted to get rid of me so much just to marry Lota! Without me 
being in the way, he can finally be with this Swiss Holy Maiden. Jordan, you’re so 
heartless. I just broke up with you and you already can’t wait to marry her. You don’t 
care about my feelings at all!” 

Randall patted Victoria’s shoulder and comforted her. “Don’t be angry, Victoria. Focus 
on cultivating your ability now and don’t think about such nonsense. You and Jordan are 
in the past. He can marry whomever he wants. Don’t let him affect your mood.” 

Victoria nodded. “Yes, I won’t let him affect me again. From now on, I will only live for 
our Mutant Tribe.” 

Randall nodded in relief. “Don’t attend his wedding.” 

Victoria asked, “Are you going?” 

Randall said, “Although he hasn’t invited me yet, I’m his uncle. Since I know about it, I 
have to go.” 

Victoria said, “Alright, go by yourself then. If I go, I’ll just be a wet blanket. He definitely 
doesn’t want to see me.” 

Randall didn’t say anything else to Victoria and let her continue her practice. He went to 
a quiet spot and called Jordan. 

“Uncle.” 

“Jordan, I heard that you’re going to marry Lota Schmid. Why didn’t you invite me? You 
don’t want me to attend your wedding banquet?” Randall said with a smile. 

Jordan invited many people to his wedding, but he had yet to inform Randall. 

Because he didn’t know how to make this call. 

Jordan said, “Oh, how could that be? I was just about to call you. In four days, I’ll 
officially marry Lota in the capital. Are you free to come?” 

Randall said, “No matter how busy I am, I will rush over when my nephew gets married. 
I knew about your wedding with Lauren, but for various reasons, I couldn’t be present. 
This time, I’ll definitely be there to give you a big gift for your wedding! By the way, my 
elder brother and his wife will be there too, right?” 



Jordan said, “Yes, I’ve informed my parents, Jamie and Jesse. They’ll be attending.” 

Randall said, “That’s right. You should invite all your siblings. The Steele family can use 
this opportunity to have a nice reunion. Sigh, it’s a pity that Daddy is dead. If your 
grandfather saw you marrying the daughter of the Schmid family, he would definitely be 
very happy.” 

Jordan also sighed. “That’s right. It’s a pity that we only found out later that the Rong 
family has a machine that can travel back in time. If I had known earlier, Grandpa would 
still be alive. Oh, right. Is Victoria… okay?” 

Originally, Jordan didn’t want to ask Randall about Victoria, but he couldn’t help it. 

Randall replied, “She’s fine. She has awakened her ability at the Immortal Lake and can 
control other people’s minds. This is a very powerful ability. Jordan, you really shouldn’t 
have broken up with her. She’s much more helpful to you now than Lota. I’m very 
curious. You two have always been deeply in love. Why did you give her up?” 

Jordan sighed. “I don’t want to talk about the past anymore. The most important thing is 
that she’s living well now.” 

Randall said, “Don’t worry, I’ll watch over her for you. I also just asked her. She just 
obtained her ability recently and needs to practice. I’m afraid she won’t be able to attend 
your wedding.” 

Jordan had already guessed that Victoria would not attend his wedding. He did not want 
her to come either. 

If Victoria attended Jordan’s wedding as Randall’s girlfriend, Jordan would feel very 
uncomfortable. 

… 

Three days later, in the capital. 

It was the night before Jordan’s wedding. Although it was his second marriage, it was 
much grander than Jordan and Lauren’s previous wedding. 

This was because the last time they got married, Jordan was only the young master of 
the Steele family. But now, Jordan was a Deity, the head of the Steele family, the head 
of a secret family, and the master of the world! 

Currently, the world was in the hands of Jordan and Randall! 

This was because the two of them controlled the Rong family. 



In addition, Jordan had saved millions of people in the capital many times. Therefore, 
many influential people in the capital wanted to join in the fun. Apart from that, Jordan’s 
family was also attending. Jordan’s parents, Jesse and Jamie were all here. 

At nine o’clock in the evening, in a brand-new luxurious restaurant. 

The group gathered together to celebrate the night before the wedding banquet. 

Holding a cup of milk, Jamie walked up to Jordan and said, “I already guessed that you 
would marry Lota. Although Victoria is not bad, she’s not suitable for you. But I think her 
younger sister is pretty good. You should marry her younger sister next.” 

Jordan was speechless. Victoria was Randall’s woman now. If Jordan married Emily, 
their link to each other would be too complicated. 

Uncle would become brother-in-law. Sister would become the niece-in-law. 

Jordan looked at the milk in Jamie’s glass and asked, “Why are you drinking this?” 

Jamie shook his head. “I have no choice. I just recovered from my injury and the doctor 
said that I can’t drink alcohol for the time being. I have to nourish myself properly to 
replenish my energy. Only then can I continue fighting in the future.” 

Jordan smiled helplessly. “You have already been castrated once, but you haven’t 
learned your lesson?” 

Jamie said, “It’s precisely because I lost it before that I know I have to cherish it while I 
still have it. I can’t waste time! I’ve decided. After I fully recover, I’ll find a hundred 
women and let them give birth to a hundred children for me! 

“Jordan, if I can’t take care of them in the future, you have to help me take care of a 
few.” 

Jordan said, “No problem. However, you can fool around with anyone but Park Sora.” 

Jamie said, “Shh, keep your voice down. Dad is over there. He will kill me if he finds 
out.” 

As they spoke, Jesse walked over with a wine glass. He looked more amiable, no 
longer as imposing as before. 

“Jordan, Jamie.” 

Jesse faced Jordan. “Jordan, congratulations on your marriage to the Schmid family. If 
Grandpa finds out, he’ll be very happy.” 



Jordan no longer cared about his previous fights with Jesse. The relationship between 
Rowan and Randall was a good example. 

There was no point in fighting among the family. 

“Elder Brother!” 

At this moment, Randall arrived at the dining room with his subordinates. 
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Randall, Black Mamba, “gadget master” Lincoln, Yumi, Park Sora and the rest walked 
into the hall together. 

All of them had superior auras and sublime expressions. Their clothes were also very 
unique. They were not wearing luxury branded items but clothes that did not have any 
logos and were custom-made to match their individual characteristics. 

Randall immediately walked toward Rowan. 

Hearing that voice, Rowan hurriedly got up. When he saw Randall, he was so excited 
that he almost cried. 

Rowan and Randall hugged each other tightly. Rowan patted Randall’s arm and said, 
“Randall, it’s really you! You’re really not dead! When Jordan told me, I thought he was 
lying to me.” 

Randall smiled. “Yes, Elder Brother, I’m not dead. We brothers have reunited today! I’m 
very sorry about what happened in the past. Back then, I fought with you so hard. Later 
on, I realized that my horizons were too narrow. I only thought about the family’s assets. 
Now, I’ve established the world’s most powerful Mutant Tribe. Look, these are my 
subordinates.” 

Black Mamba, Lincoln and the others all greeted Rowan, “Mr. Rowan!” 

Rowan could also tell that these people all had superpowers. 

Rowan said, “Randall, I’m really happy for you. You forged your own career outside. 
Unfortunately, Daddy died. He didn’t get to know how successful you are today. Why 
haven’t you come home to visit him all these years?” 



Randall’s expression turned cold. “Daddy has always looked down on me. He thinks 
that I won’t be able to achieve anything if I leave the family. I also want him to know how 
successful I am today.” 

Rowan asked, “You still hold a grudge?” 

In return, Randall smiled. “No, it’s all in the past.” 

Randall changed the topic and pulled Park Sora over. “Elder Brother, you should know 
who she is, right? Your daughter is also a mutant now. She just awakened her ability a 
few days ago. I wonder who Sora inherited her good genes from, you or Park Anya? 
Hehe. 

“Sora, greet your father.” 

Park Sora glanced at Rowan but did not call him father. Instead, she looked at him with 
disdain. “He’s not qualified to be my father.” 

Rowan was not particularly angry because he had indeed not fulfilled his duty as a 
father to Park Sora. 

Rowan said, “I’m sorry, Sora. I didn’t know that Anya gave birth to you. I didn’t fulfill my 
duty as a father, but I’ll make it up to you in the future.” 

Park Sora said arrogantly, “You’ve misunderstood. You don’t have the right to be my 
father, not because you didn’t take care of me in the past. It’s that you’re just an 
ordinary person with no superpowers while I’m a mutant. What right do you have to be 
my father?” 

From her words, it was not difficult to sense her arrogant attitude after becoming a 
mutant. 

When Jordan heard this, he was very unhappy. He had always treated Park Sora as his 
younger sister, but she actually looked down on their father like this. 

Jordan, Jesse and Jamie walked over. 

“Uncle!” 

The three of them greeted Randall. 

Randall and Jordan had already met, but this was the first time Jesse and Jamie were 
seeing their uncle after so many years. 

Randall hugged Jesse happily. “I didn’t expect you to turn into an adult in the blink of an 
eye. Now I have to admit that I’m getting old, haha.” 



Randall then said to Jamie, “Kid, I heard that you’re the most mischievous one in our 
Steele family. Are you still like this?” 

Jamie chuckled. “One should enjoy life to the fullest. Uncle, you were the one who 
taught me this. Have you forgotten?” 

Randall laughed loudly and patted Jamie’s shoulder happily. “Well said! That’s how it 
should be! Haha! I just hope to see you happy every day and not be troubled by the 
outside world.” 

When Jamie walked over, Park Sora’s arrogant gaze softened. She looked at Jamie 
with love in her eyes. After all, she was still a little girl and valued love very much. Jamie 
was her first man, and of course, the only one. 

“Jamie…” 

Park Sora called out to Jamie. 

Jamie looked at Park Sora and felt very happy. However, with Rowan here, he didn’t 
dare to show too much emotion. 

Jamie said, “Oh, little sister Sora, hello. I heard that you’ve also awakened your abilities. 
What abilities do you have now?” 

Park Sora said, “You are the only one I will show my ability to. Come find me tonight. I’ll 
tell you then when we are alone.” 

Jamie was tempted and his heart itched again. 

“Um… where are you guys staying tonight?” Jamie asked. 

“Jamie!” 

Jordan instantly saw through Jamie’s intentions and berated him. 

Park Sora glared at Jordan. She hated it when Jordan interfered in her and Jamie’s 
business. 

Randall spoke up. “Oh, right. Jordan, where are we staying tonight? We arrived a day 
earlier and will need somewhere to stay. Can you help us arrange our accommodation 
tonight?” 

Jordan said, “Of course. Do you want to stay in a villa or a hotel?” 

Randall said, “Let’s stay in a hotel. It’s more convenient.” 



Jordan said, “Okay, I’ll arrange a nearby hotel. You guys can stay there later. After 
dinner is done, I’ll have Salvatore bring you over.” 

Randall nodded. “Alright, Jordan. I brought you some gifts for your wedding. 

“Yumi.” 

Yumi walked forward and handed Jordan a large gift box. 

Randall said, “Open it and take a look.” 

Jordan opened the gift box and realized that it was a huge bottle filled with liquid. 

Randall said, “This is water that I refined from the Immortal Lake. After some processing 
by my Mutant Tribe members and a special medical team, it has become miracle water. 
Use it to wash your face and it will sharpen your vision and nourish your mental 
strength. Drink it and it will treat all illnesses. It’s also very beneficial to the body.” 

Hearing this, Jamie couldn’t resist snatching the bottle over. “I was injured previously. 
Let me try a sip!” 

With that, Jamie took a big sip from the large bottle. 

After drinking, Jamie kept exclaiming. 

“How is it?” Randall asked. 

Jamie felt the changes in his body and kept stealing glances at Park Sora. He shouted 
excitedly, “I feel… like my entire body is going to rise! F*ck, this miracle water is really 
awesome. It can even treat an injury like mine! I have to drink more.” 

Just as Jamie was about to continue drinking, Jordan snatched the bottle away. “You 
should recover slowly. I’m afraid that if you fully recover today, you’ll end up visiting a 
forbidden room.” 

Thank you for reading on  

 


